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MR, NUTTER: The hearing will come to order, please.
We will temnorarily recess the case we were on prior to the
lunch adjournment, which was Case Number 6046, application of
Belco, and we'll now cail Case Number 6001, which is the
application of Mesa Petroleum Company for an exceﬁtion to
Oxrder Number R-5459, San Juaﬁ County, New Mexico.

MR. DENT: My. Examiner, my name is Don Dent. I'm
General Attorney for Mesa Petroleum in Amarillo. I'm ap-
pearing th;gugh Mr. Hinkle, who will be along shortiy.

I have four witnesses.

'MR. NUTTER: Will they all stand and be sworn,

please?

{Witnesses sworn.)

DAVID P, HAMILTON

being called as a witness and being du sSWorn i

testified as follows, to-wit:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. DENT:

0 Will you please state your name for the record?
A David P. Hamilton.
0. Mr. Hamilton, for whom are you employed and in

what capacity?

A I'm employed by Mesa Petroleum Company and I am a
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geologist working out of the Central Division Denver Office.

0. Mr. Hamilton, have you previously testified before

this Commission?

A, Yes, I have.

0. And your gualifications have bean accepted by the
Commission?

A. Yes, they have.

MR. DENT: Mr. Examiner, 1 ask if there are any
objections to this man's qualifications?
MR. NUTTER: Mr. Hamilton is qualified.

Now, Mr. Hinkle, you are making an appearance on

behalf of --
~ MR. HINKLE: Yes.
MR. NUTTER: -- Mr. Dent? Make your appearance,
Mr. Hinkle.
MR, HINKLE: Okay. Clarence Hinkle, Hinkle, Cox,

Eaton, Cofield, and Hensley, in Roswell, appearing on behalf

of Meas Petroleum Company, associated with Don Pent, General

Attorney for Mesa in Amarillo.

0 (Mr. Dent continuing.) Mr. Hamilton, in preparatioj
for this hearing, have you made a study of the -- a geologi-

cal study of the Chacra and the Measverde, Blanco-Mesaverde

Pool area?

a. Yes,

0. Have vou, in connection with your study prepared
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certain exhibits?

A Sure have, three exhibits.

0 Will you look at what you have shown as Exhibit
Number 1 and explain for the Examiner what's shown there?

A. Exhibit Number 1 is a structure map and it is con-
toured on top of the Chacra producing interval. An important
point the structure map points out that our Primo-Federal 1-A
is producing on a structural closure and the wells, there
are six Mesaverde wells within a 3000 foot radius of our
Primo-Federal 1-A, and neither one of these Mesaverde wells
have any indication of gas in the Chacra interval.

0 Look at that exhibit and point out which wells are
the Mesaverde wells you're referring to.

A There is a Mesaverde well, two Mesaverde wells,
about a half of a mile to the west; there's one about a half
a mile to the north; and one about a half a mile to the east;

and our own Primo Number 1 Well about a half a mile to the

south.
Q And what does this structure map show?
A ‘The structural map is showing that our Primo-Feder-

al 1-A is located on or near a structural closure.
0. And these wells that are nearby the Mesa Primo 1-A,

is there any indication of gas being present in the Chacra

interval?

A, ‘No, sir, no indication at all.
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0 Now, I notice that you've shown a cross section.

Did you prepare also a cross -- a stratigraphic cross section?
A Yes, sir, I did.
0. Look at what's been marked as Mesa Exhibit Number 2

and explain that to us.

A Mesa Exhibit Number 2 is a stratigraphic cross
section. The datum is the Huerfanito Bentonite bed above the
Chacra interval. OQOur Primo-Federal Number 1-A is the center
well. This is a west-to-east cross section, three wells.
This cross section illustrated the continuity of this Chacra

interval that is préducing in our 1-A Well.

0. Okay, would you please refer next to Exhibit Number

3, which is the north/south cross section, and explain it?

A Exhibit Number 3 is a structural cross section.
The datum is sea level. The cross section graphically illu-
strates the veversal of dip surrounding our Primo~-Federal 1-A.
It verifies the presence of a structural anomaly. The
P?imo—Federal 1-A is the center well, again. It is a north-
to-south cross section with the line of section on the struc-
ture map.

0. Mr. Hamilton, did you not participate in the hearin%
which was held to‘delineate the Blanco-Mesaverde Pool and
delineate the Chacra and the Mesaverde limits?

A, Yes, I did.




.

b

orting Service
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501
Phione (505) 982-9212

General Court Re;

morrish reporting service
825 Calle Méjia, No. 122, Sant

10
11
12
13
14

16

17
18

19

21
22
23
24

26

Page 7

0 Did you not participate in the geological studies
that were conducted in connection with that hearing?

A Yes, I did.

vl Are you familiar with the orders entered by the
Commission subsequent to it, delineating such land?

A. Yes.

0 I'll also ask you, are you familiar with the case

which came before the Commission involving an application of

Lively Exploration Company for -- an application for an ex-
ception?

A Yes, I am familiar with that.

0 Now, what well was involved in that case?

A That was the Lively Nuﬁber 7-Y Well.

Q. Have you a log of the Lively 7-Y Well?

A, Yes, I certainly do.

Would you pléease look at that well log and correlate

x>

it, if you can, with the Primo 1-A of Mesa?
MR. NUTTER: 1Is the Lively Well anywhere on Exhibit
Number 1?

A No, sir, the Lively Well is about fifteen or twenty
miles southeast of our Primo-Federal 1-A. If you take the
log of the Lively Number 7-Y, and I have marked on this log
the datum, which ic ‘¢he same as on this west-to-east cross
section, the scales are all the same, you can correlate it,

I think, without a doubt, and reached a conclusion that the
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t | Lively Well is prcducing from the same or equivalent interval
2 | as our Primo-Federal 1-A. This is what we call the Chacra

3 interval.

: _ 4 Q Is the Lively Well and the Primo-Federal 1-A Mesa

5| Well two of the four wells which were referred to in the Com-

6 {| mission's order?

7 A Yes.
5 8 Q Were there other wells involved beyond the line that
- g 9 )| might be qualified for an exception to this order?
| g =
) -g 8 10 A Yes, there were two other wells,
E
@ i
;EEN " 0. And which wells were those?
£ Fpt
§Q§ 12 A Those are both Tenneco wells and I can't remember
1Y
§idg ' |
"§§@ i2 ) the numbers, well numbers. ‘
- o=
H R SE 1 ,
ggz‘f 14 0. Are you familiar with whether or not Tenneco made
- v,
835
- s ; 15 || application for an exception regarding those wells?
; ® 3
” 4 16 A. Yes, they did.
: 17 0. Are you familiar with the outcome?
- 18 A Yes.
- 19 0 What was the Commission's action?
20 A They refused or denied.
21 0 Do you know why?
- 22 A Yes, because of vertical communication with the
23 Mesaverde.
24 0 So, in your opinion, is the geological data sup-

25 porting that exception, or in those wells, distinguishable
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from the geological features of the Chacra in the Primo 1-A?

A Yes, definitely.

Q What is your opinion now as to the similarity of
the geological characteristics between the Mesa well and the
Lively well?

A The Lively well is, in my opinion, producing from
the same or equivalent interval as our Primo-Federal 1-A.

0. Were the Mesa exhibits 1, 2, and 3 prepared by you
or under your supervision?

A Yes, sir.

MR. DENT: Mr. Examiner, I'd like to offer those
exhibits at this time.

MR. NUTTER: Okay, Mesa Exhibits 1 through 3, is
that correct?

MR. DENT: Correct.

MR. NUTTER: Meas Exhibits 1 through 3 will be ad-
mitted in evidence.

MR. DENT: I have no further questions of this wit-

ness.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. NUTTER:

Q Mr., Hamilton, now, I note on your Exhibit Number 2,

or Number 3, the cross section here, you mentioned that there

was a structural anomaly.
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Q. Now, in this pafticular area, what is éhe Mesaverde
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A. Yes, sir.

0. Now, these are —-- all three wells are shown on a

common datum of sea level, aren't they?

A, Yes, sir.

Q. And the anomaly is represented here by this verticalll-
A Yes, sir,

0. -— disruption of the yellow line across the --

A. Yes.

0. Now, is the east/west cross section hung on a com-

mon datum, being sez level, also?

A No, sir this is a stratigraphic cross section.
It's hung on the Huerfanito bentonite marker.

0. Okay, so you don't have that vertical disruption
there, although glancing at the Exhibit Number 1, you would
have that from east to west also if you had your cross section
hung similarly in relation to the three.

A Yes, sir, you certainly would.

Q Now, what. has been termed to be the Chacra Pool, ox

the Chacra interval, is just the yellow band here, is that

producing formation defined as by that recent ordér’sf the
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Commission?

A, Tt's called the -- the vertical 1limit, or the upper-
most, 1is the Huerfanito bentonite bed.

Q And where would that be on Exhibit Number 2, here?

A Number 2, it is in our Primo-Federal 1-A, it is at

about 3200 feet. It is marked datum and it's a heavy black

line.

0 And that's the Huerfanito bentonite?

A, Yes, sir.
MR. NUTTER: Mr. Dent, another witness is going to
testify to the perforated interval and so forth?
A Yes, sir. |
MR. NUTTER: Are theré ény further questions of thié

withess? He may be excused.

MR. DENT: I next call Mr. Dennis Denney.

DENNIS W. DENNEY

being called as a witness and having been duly sworn upon his

oath, testified as follows, to-wit:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. DENT:

0. Will ycu please state your name for the record?
A Dennis W. Denney.
o) Mr. Denney, for whom are you employed?
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A Mesa Petroleum Company?

Q. In what capacity?

A As a Reservoir Engineer.

Q Have you testified previously before this Commission]
A Yes, 1 have.

0. As a Reservoir Engineer?

A Yes.

MR. DENT: Are there any questions, MR. Nutter,

about Mr. Denney's qualifications?
MR. NUTTER: No, he is gualified. How do you spéll
your name, Mr., Denney?
A. My last name? D-E-N-N-E-Y.
MR. NUTTER: Okay, thank you,
0 Mr. Denney, in preparation‘for this hearing have

you made an engineering study of the Primo-Federal 1-A, its

performance history as comparcd tc wells in the area?

A. Yes, I have.

0. Did you prepare certain prqduction performance
curves?

A, Yes, I have.

Q.  Have these been marked as Meas Exhibit Number 4?

A, Correct.

0. Would you look at what has been marked as Exhibit

Number 4 and I believe then following that will be‘offered

as 4-A through E, Mr. Nutter, and we'll keep those performance
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curves in one group.

Would you refer to those exhibits and explain them
to the Examiner?
A Yes, I will. The one -- or the exhibit for the
Mesa Primo Number 1-A Chacra shows that the production came
on in early 1976. The producing rate was approximately 2400
Mcf per day beginning up to 3000 Mcf per day, and began de-
clining in early 1977.

The surrounding wells, the offset wells, namely the
Mudge 4-R and the Sammons Number 1, the Mudge Number 4-R is
operated by El Paso, and is a half mile west of the Primq—
Federal 1-A. The Sammons Well is operated by Amoco. It is
approximately a half mile to the east of the Primo 1-A.
Both of these wells‘have been on production for several years
and the decline or the pressure -- the production decline
froﬁ or on these wells, has not shown any indication of inter-
ference or adjustment other than normal decline.

MR. NUTTER: Okay, now, Mr. Denney, before you get
any further here, the Mudge Weil is Exhibit 4-E, is that it?

A. I'm not sure of the letter on it.
MR. NUTTER: You show a decline curve for that well.
A Yes.

MR; NUTTER: And that's this west offset to your

Primo l—Aé

A, Correct.
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MR. NUTTER: okay, that's the Mudge 4-R. Now,
what was the next well you mentioned, the Harrison?

A No, sir, the Amoco Sammons Number 1.

MR. NUTTER: Okay, do we have a curve on it?

A Yes.

MR. NUTTER: Okay, now thatis the easi offset?

A Correct. And you can look at these curves and you
can tell that there's been no change in the decline, in the
production decline, during the last year since our Primo-~
Federal 1-A has come on production.

The Mesa Primo Number 1, which is the south offset
to the 1-3A, shows an increassz in production prior to the time
the Number 1-A came on and the production after the Numbér
1-A Well came on stream has deoclined at approximately the
same rate as it did before the Number 1-A came on production.
That would indicate that there had been no interference in
that well, either.

The Aztec Harrison Number 1, which is the north
offset Well, I'm not sure what is the number; we also have a
curve on it there. Operated by Aztec, the curve shows here
that from '73 through late '75, approximately Ncvemher, the
production actually increased. The production decline started
decreasing in November of '75, this was actually prior to the
time that the Primo 1-A Well was put on stream.

The reason for this decline is the Mesa State Com M
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9-A, which is northwest of the Primo 1-A and a half mile west
of the Aztec Harrison Number 1, it came on stream in November
of '75 and I believe this to be the reason for any decline in
the Harrison Well. The Primo Number 1-A Mesaverde Zone was
put on production in the last day of January, 1976 -~
MR. NUTTER: Which one was that?
A. The Primo 1-A Mesaverde.
MR. NUTTER: Okay, it was hidden from me.
A The Primo 1-A Mesavefde and the Mesa State Com M 9-A
are both offsets to the Aztec Harrison Welil.
MR. NUTTER: ©Now, wait a minute. You said tﬂe Mesa
Primo 1-A went on production December of '767?
A, No, the last day of January.
MR. NUTTER: Okay.
A of '76.

MR. NUTTER: Okay.

A, Okay, the Mesa Primo-Federal 1-A and the Mesa State
Com M 9-A are offsets to the Aztac Harrison Number 1 Well.

MR. NUTTER: Now, let me find this Mesa State Com

9-A on my plat here, if I can find my plat.

That's the northwest offset to the Primo 1-A, is

that correct?

A. Correct.

MR. NUTTER: I'm having a hard time keeping all

.these identifiéd here.
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A It is my belief that the Harrison Well was using
reservoir energy in the area of the State Com M 9-A and the
Primo—Federal 1-A when the State Com M 9-A was put on pro-
duction, it began to use enerqgy from the reservecir to produce
into our State Com M %-A Well an
that was being used to produce gas into the Aztec Harrison.

If you continue to look at the Aztec Harrison de-
cline curve, it shows no additional decline as a result of
putting on the Chacra Zone, which was producing at approxi-
mately three times the rate.

With the Chacra Zone producing anywhere from two

and a half to three times the amount of gas shown, or pro-

dAuced from the offset wells, if they were producing from the

‘same common source of supply, there should have been some

indication of decline or interference, but there is none
shown from the decline curves.

0 Mr. Denney, based on the comparison of the well
performance of the nearby wells compared to the Primo 1-A,
how has the Primo-Federal 1-A performed?

A | The Primo-Federal 1-A has performed much better than
any of the other offset wells, even in the Mesaverde Zone.
The production rate is higher and is a very good producing
zone from the Mesaverde.

0. Did you in connection with your study also make a

aerformance related to the cumulative
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production?
A Yes, I did.
0. Would you refer to what has been marked as Mesa's
Exhibit Number 5 and explain that?
A All right. What is shown here is a comparison of

the Chacra Zone and the Mesaverde Zone in the Primo-Federal
Number 1-A Well. The first graph on the left side here,
shows the change in the shut-in wellhead pressure from the
initial test to the latest deliverability test, which was run
in July of '77. The Chacra Zone shows that the overall pres-
sure drop is less than the pressure drop in the Mesaverde
Zone. At the same time, the production from the Chacra Zone
is nearly double the prcduction from the Mesaverde Zone.

On the righthand graph here we have the cumulative

production - pressure drop ratio. The ratio for the Chacra

Zone is nearlyv double, again, that of the Mesaverde, showing

aa

that performance of the Chacra Zone to be much better than
the Mesaverde Zone and it should be considered a separate

reservoir in ‘that if it was in communication with the Mesa-
verde %one itself, it should eit
approximately the same. The overall pressure drop in pro-
ducing gas in a zone much higher than the Mesaverde Zone |

should have peen greater, should have depleted much quicker.

0. Well, based on the comparison of the cumulative

production versus the pressure drop, has the Primo-Federal
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1-A out-performed the nearby wells, also?

A La

A The -- you mean as far as the ratio?
0. Yes, as far as ratios are concerned?
A I don't have those numbers at hand and I don't re-

call the --

0 Okay, let me ask yoa this. Has the Chacra productiorn
interval out-performed the Mesaverde interval?

A Yes, it has. I don't recall the numbers offhand.

I don't have them.

0 Just looking at Exhibit Number 5, I think it shows
that as far as your comparing the Chacra to the Mesavefde,
that it has out~performed, has it not?

A, Correct. These two zones are being compared in
the same wellbore so that if:there-was communication between
the two zones. it should have showed up héere before it showed
up anywhere else.

0 Did you make a fuither comparison of the condensate
production from the Mesaverdé from the Primo Number 1 as com-
pared to the nearby Mesaverde?

A, Yes, I have.

Q' Would you look at what's been marked Exhibit‘Number
6 and explain that comparison?

A Okay; on Exhibit Number 6 is shown in the numbers
in parentheses next to the wells, there, the condensate yiéid

in barrels per million ecnhic feet of nroduction. The Chacra
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1 Zone from the Primo-~Federal) 1~A is .l barrel per million
2 cubic feet of gas. The Mesaverde Zone in the same well is

3] 1.6 barrel per million. That's a sixteen~-fold difference.

4 The Harrison Well to the north is producing 1.7
5§ || barrels per million., 1It's very nearly the same as the Mesa-

6 || verde Zone in our Primo-Federal 1-A.
7 h The other wells range from 4.2 to 10.9 barrels per

8 million. All those other zones are from the Mesaverde.

3 9 0. The Mesa Primo 1-A is a triple completion, is it
o 5
-E 8 10 ] not?

- 882
wégN B A Correct.
§~§-§ |
ggg 12 0 Are you familiar with the perforated intervals and

8342 | | |
i E&g. i3 Lthe complétion tochnigue uged in completing the well?
R
R .0
ES%@ 14 A Yes, I am.
©&5d
HSE |
o 3 16 0 Would you refer to what has been marked as Mesa
s 8 .

8 i6 | Exhibit Number 2 and tell the Commission where the perforated

17 intervals in the three zones are, and also your recollection

:KA’ 18 of where the packers are set?

19 A All right. The Pictured Cliffs Zone, which is the
20 uppermost producing interval in this well, is perforated from
21 2711 to 2723. The Chacra Zone is perforated from 3444 to

22 3739; 3929 to 3990; 42 -- no, excuse me.

23 MR. NUTTER: How about just the overall perforated

24 interval there, Mr. Denney?

285 A, Okay, the overali Chacra Zoue would be
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Y to 3990.
E - 2 MR. NUTTER: To 3990. Thank you.
t‘ 3 A, Right.
z ‘ 4 Okay, the overall Mccocaverde perforations are from
% ‘ 51| 4208 to 5020.
- 6 MR. NUTTER: 50207?
< ' 7 A, Correct. There is a packer set below the Pictured

8l Cliffs Zone at 2764 feet and there is another packer set be-

91 tween the Chacra and the Mesaverde producing inteérvals at

2
8 &
s .g 1011 4050 feet.
- @ L= : _
bo&%ﬁ n MR. NUTTER: Where was that other upper packer,
. B res
z ‘E ‘§£:’; 12 ”
P 8,&52 please?
. . ; ® *SS
; S 13 A 2764.
T CE¥SE ‘
| e i MR. NUTTER: Thank you.
; E L) :
' X
:g 4 16 0. Were the exhibits, Mesa Exhibits Number 4, 4A
Q
&
-3

16 || through 4F, 5 and 6, prepared by you or under your Ssuper-
17 || vision?

18 A Yes, they were.

19 MR. DENT: Mr. Examiner, I now offer Mesa Exhibits

20 || 4, 4A through 4F, S, and 6.

21 ' MR. NUTTER: Mesa Exhibits Number 4 through 6 will

22 | pe admitted in evidence.

23 MR. DENT: I have no further questions for Mr.

24 Denney.

26
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CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. NUTTER:
0. Okay, Mr. Denney, the obvious question to me is
what formation are all these perforations in that run from

Y caay 4 a0ans
3738 down to 39907

A Well, those are actually in the Lewis Shale.
0. Is that another pool or what?
A These perforations were tested, perforated and

tested,'because they looked similar or of similar quality to
the Chacra Zone; however, during tests it was my understanding
that they '‘did not produce.

Q. What are all these numbers out here to the right
of this log on this exhihit? | |

A. Those are flow rates of gas during the time the
well was being drilled, at those -- gauged while drilling at
thouse depths.

0 Would that flow rate include intervals above that
those

particular point that are producing, alsc? Or were

isolated tests from that point?

A They were -- this well was drilled with air, with
no mud; and these are the rates of gas that were flowing
during the drilling time; they were not specific tests.

0. So in other words, as you would drill on down and
went through one‘of these intervals, the next interval which

was ancountered would be a flow rate from interwval one plues
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1 interval two?

2 A. Correct.
, - - 3 0. And then as you went on down and got to the thirad
N 4 interval, that would be the combined flow from intervals one,
5| two, and three?
l . 6 A, Correct.
? 0. So it keeps increasing as you go down?
k 8 A Correct; this is one of the reasons why these zones
~ g 91l from the lower section that were in the Lewis Shale were
‘E .g 10} tested.
[ @ &= :
- gééﬁ 1" 0. Well, then as you got on down into the Mesaverde,
‘ 8 ¥s8
* » §.§E§ 12 suddenly the flow rates decreased. Why would that be?
i §'%aZ |
o) i 13 A, Well, the -- if we look at the initial test on
o a O §
‘o EoE
} = §§“ 14 | these zones, the Mesaverde Zone had a lower pressure than the 1
g3% '
= . .
o é 15 Chacra Zone. Wnen we drilled into the Mesaverde, well, we
-]
2 16 || obviously had a higher pressure zone above and lower pressure:

17 zone, and we were most likely probably feeding gas into the

- : 18 | Mesaverde Zone from the Chacra.

T - 19 0. So when you got down ia here into the Mesaverde here

20 || below 4200, the Mesaverde was actually theiving out of the
21 || Chacra when you were drilling?

2 A Correct.

23 Q. Okay. Now, you gave us some Delta T's on those

24 but you didn't give us the actual pressures that you had, so

251 1 think if we turn to your Exhibit Number 5, if we could have
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some actual pressures.

Now, the left set of curves here is the change in
pressure for the Chacra and the Mesaverde between the initial
test and the latest deliverability test. Now, do you have
original pressures and the pressure at the time of this de-
liverability test?

A Well, I have the pressures for the latest test and

the Mesaverde shut-in wellhead pressure, the latest test was

679 psi.
0 And after how long a shut-in was that?
A, Seven days.

The Chacra Zone had 681 pounds shut-in pressure.

VQ With seven days? |

A Right. They are absolute.

) Okay, now what about your original pressures on
those two formations?

A. Okay, the -~ I don't have those. We'll have to just
add them up here. Had 772 psi on the Chacra Zone and 775 on
the Mesaverde Zone from these tests, apparently.

0. Well now, did you ever measure any bottom hole pres-
sures in those two formations in one well?

A No, sir; not that T know of,

0 Did you actually have some measurad pressures when

the wells were first completed? Some measured wellhead pres-

sures?
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A I'm not aware of any.

0. Well, then how did you make this determination of
the 91 pound differential there?

I can see where you're getting the thing backwards,
now.

A. Qkay, those -- those were calculated from the --
thcese may ‘have been off the packer leakage test, which were --
no, they were not.

0. Do you have the original packer leakage test there
that was taken early in the life of the well?

B. Yes, I do.

Q. Would you give me your shut-in pressures in the two

zones there?

A. . Okay, the Chacra was 758; the Mesaverde was 746.

0 Okay, when was that packer test made?

A, That was December the 9th, 1975.

0 So that was prior to hookup, then?

A, Correct.

0 So you might consider thoée to be original shut-in

wellhead pressures, then.

A, ~Correct.

") Those are gauge pressures?

A, Yes.

Q. And now, between the time that those pressures were

taken and the current latest available pressures, how much of
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a Delta T do we have?

A, I show 77 pounds on the Chacra Zone and the same on

the Mesaverde.

0 I think it would be 67 on the Mesaverde, wouldn't
it?

A. Yes, excuse me.

0. So you've got a ten pound differential there be-

tween the decline in éressure during that period of time?
And then your next set of columns is the cumulative

production ffom these two zones.

A Right.

43 And then your third chart on here would be the
cumulative production pver pound pressure drop?

A Correct; riaght,

0. Okay, now, Mr. Denney, you were going through these
Exhibits Numbers 4, A through 4-E, or whatever it is, and

I was having a hard time shuffling them, keeping up with you

there.
A, I'm sorry.
0. Now, onc ¢f thege wellsg you mentioned had started

its deéline almost at the same time that the State Com 9-A

went on the stream, I think you said.

A. Correct. That was the Aztec Harrison Number 1.

0. Okay. Now, the Harrison -- the State Com 9-A went

on the line, apparently, in November of '75.
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1 A. Correct.
2 0. And the Harrison started its decline in November

3] of '75. Now, is it reasonable to suspect that in the Mesa-

4 | verde Formation putting a well on production is going to see
5| an immediate response and decline or pressure interference ‘

6| for a well that's a good half-mile away?

7 ‘ Is this a common thing in the Mesaverde Formation?
) 8 A. Well, I need to explain a little bit here. You
8 9| could have a month or two decline shown on this well before
2
-E E 10| you could see effect of the offset well. The decline doesn't
———— gig : . '
u%gg 11 || actually show until December. In November it was higher from
A é;gfg 12 1 the previous rate; the December rate is the first one which
ﬁgi% 13| shows to be lower, but that could be just normal operation.
o8N E
'égﬁé 14 0 Have you taken into consideration the possibility
f;bg‘ .15 that line pressures were up in the area during those winter
~ § 16 Il months? Mavbe some of the bigger wells in thc field were

17 )| producing more, or any factors of that nature?
18 A Well, the ~- let's see. Well, I have considered
o t9 || that point, yes, but the production from the Harrison in-
20 || creased for three years before it started to decline. This
21 || decline -- well, it declined for two months during December
2| of '75 and January of '76 before it inclined again, and both
23 | of these rates were lower than for the past fourteen months,
24 || over which you should have had the same variation in pipeline

o 26 || pressures or roughly the same variation.




e

d morrish reporting service

Court Reporting Service

General

Fe, New Mexico 87501

, No. 122, Santa
Phene (505) 982-9212

825 Calle Mgjia,

10

11

12

13

14

16

16

17

18

19
20
21

22

23

24

25

Page 27

Beginning in mid -~ or within the first three months of 1976
the Aztec Harrison has shown a constant decline since that
time.

Q Well, I notice that you can almost overlay one of
these wells production decline curve on the other. I mean,
you have a hump there in the first half of 1976 and a decline
in the first month of the second half; then you have another
Fump on both wells in the production curve for the second
half of '76 and then a decline there in the winter of '76-'77.
Then you have another hump in the curve for both wells in the
first half of '77 and a low point there in May, and then both

wells went back up again; they're almost identical to each

other.

A Correct.

0 Which would indicate to me that there's something
going on in that neighbeorhosd, whether it's dbwn in the well-
hore or whether it's up there in the lines.

A Well, there are two things here. Our past history
or production history, we did not know how many days there
was production in each month, so we used a calendar-day basis.
On certain months £here are, well, fewer than 28, usually'

22 to 24, days on a producing month. Now, we didn't know

which of these months those were in the previous history.

We used a calendar-day basis on all the producing figures

we had..
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Page
1 MR. NUTTER: Mr. Kendrick, what is it? 1It's either
2 24 -~ it's either from 24 to 32 days on a producing month --
- 3 MR. KENDRICK: 24 to 32.
' s 4 A Okay, so some of these low spots in '76, I know,

6| are caused by using a calendar-day basis instead of a 24-day

En R 0 I

’ 7 0. You took a 24-day production month and divided it

E 8t by 30 or 31?

;"‘ -8 9 A. Correct. We did this so we could be consistent with
. P
; -g ;% 10 the past history. Also, during the spring and first part of
fgt iggﬂ 1 the summer of '77 there were some pipeline curtailments,
P * &
;,, §.§§§ 12| decreased production from all of the wells in that area.
P P
r & ﬁgg% 13| This is -- this is seen on all the wells. |
r: 'g gié id 0 What 1s the actual physical equipmént .in this wéll, 1
- :§0§ .15 Mr. Denney? 1Is the Pictured Cliffs producing throughv the
;:‘ﬂ‘l § 16 )| annulus and then you have two strings of tubing to these
): 17 other two pocols, or how?
ug 18 A, Correct. The Pictured Cliffs is producing through
“ - i9]| the annulus; the Chacra Zone is producing through one string | “
;} 20 of tubing and the Mesaverde is producing through a separate

21 string.

ey

- ' 22 0. Do you know the size of those tubing strings?

23 A. No, I don't. I may be able to look that up here,

24 let me check.

- 25 0 Okay.
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A Okay, the Mesaverde Zonc is producing through
2-1/16th inch and the Chacra is alsc producing through 2-1/16t
They're the same size.

Q Okay.

MR. NUTTER: Are there any other questions of Mr.

Denney? Mr. Kendrick?

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. KENDRICK:

0 On -Exhibit 2 at the righthand of the log you‘show
some gauges as the well was being drilled.

A Yes.

Q And down around 4800 you start in with‘gauges
marked TSTM after we've had gauges in excess of 7 or 8 million
feet,

A Yes.

0 Were these taken after you ran a string of casing
through what you term the Chacra interval and then started
driliing ahead into the additional Mesaverde?

‘A, Yes, they ware.

0 Do you think the casing was what shut off the flow
from the gas zones above?

A Let me do some checking here.

MR, NUTTER: You might as well tell him where that

casing is set to.

|
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A That casing is set at 4631.
MR. NUTTER: What size is that casing?

A It is 4-1/2 inch.

0  Then that would help to explain the sudden reduction
in flow rates that Mr. Nutter asked you about earlier?

- A Below that point, ves.

Q. On Exhibits 4 and A through F, are all these wells

producing in the same pipeline?

A "No.

4} Or the same pipeline system?

A Mo, sir, they're not.

0. Do you know which are producing in which systems?
A The El1 Paso Mudge 4-~R, the Amoco Sammohs Number 1,

and the State Com M 9-~A, which is operated by Mesa, produce

into El Paso Natural Gas Pipeline.

son, the Primo Number 1, the Primo

The Aztec Hary

[

“‘Number 1-A, Mesaverde, Chacra, and Pictured Cliffs Zones, all

produce to Soutﬁern Union, I believe that's the name.

Q Now, this ié quite surprising in that Mr. Nutter
was comparing the producing rates of the State Com M 9fA and
the Harrison Number 1, showing very similar producing ghar—
acteristics, and I'm kind of inclined to believe that those
were probably producing into the same pipeline., Would you

agree that pipeline pressures might make these similar vari-

ations in the preduction curves?
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A It's possible, yes. That's the Harrison and the
State Com M 9-A,
0. Yes, sir.
MR. NUTTER: But I think you said that those (wo
are producing into different pipelines.
A That's correct; according to our records. I checked

those out in the Annual Report put out by the 0il Conservation

That's where T was getting my information, so

Commission.

I used that as a basis for which pipeline they were producing

into:.
0. Okay. Now, you testified that the Harrison Number 1

experienced a production decline because the Primo Number 1-A

went on production at approximately that same time, is that

true?

A, No, I said that one reason that it might be de-

ining is that the State Com M 9-A went onh production in

November of 1975.

0 And the State Com M °-A eould cause this production
decline but the production had similar rates from two zones
and the other well, which is approximately the same distance,

would not cause interference in this well, is that your

testimony?

A, I said that the Mesaverde production from the Primo

1-A could have affected it at a later date,

0 Please explain to me why that the production from
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the State Com 9-A would interfere immediately with it and
this other well would not interfere with it until a later
date?

A. I didn't say that it would interfere immediately.
I said there could be several months delay in the interfering.
The initial decline for two to three months, say, could be
due to normal operating procedures or as ycu see in the past,

it has declined for two to three months and then increased

0. Well, I understood your testimony to be that haa
a similar production curve because the other well had inter-
fered with it and this would then rule out any interference
from the Primo 1-A.

A No, I didn't say that they had similar production
curves. I said that the decline and the rate did not increase

back to the production rate prior to that decline in late

'75, early '76.

0. Your Exhibit 4-F on the Amoco Sammons Well fails
to show similar declines at a similar time.

A. Correct.

0. And this well is at about the same distance frqm

the Primo 1-A? Is that true?

A, The same distance as the Harrison is from the Primo3

0. Yes.

A, Yes, they'‘re abotut the same distance and it showed
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no decline in production. It was also producing at a much

lower rate.

0. And it is also surrounded by Mesaverde wells in
four directions?
A, Yes, it is.

MR. KENDRICK: I believe that's all the questions

I have, Mr. Examiner.

MR. NUTTER: Are there further questions of Mr.

Denney? He may be excused.

MR. DENT: The next witness, I'll call Mr. Slagle.

SAM L. SLAGLE

being called as a witness and having been duly sworn upon his

oath, testified as follows, to-wit:

BY MR. DENT:

0. Would you state your name for the record, please?

A Sam L. Slagle. -Mesa Petroleum Co., Amari}lo, PTexas.

0 Mr. Slagle, in what capacity are you employed?

A Land man, San Juan Division.

0. What are your duties as land man for the‘San Juan
Division?

A, Oh, I do the land work for drilliing the well; any

administrative land work in the producing wells; all phases
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of negotiations.

0 Are you familiar with the unit contiguration ©
Mesa Primo 1-A?

A Yes, I am.

0. Have you prepared an exhibit which shows the con-
figuration of the proration units?

A Yes, sir, 1 have.

0. I believe that exhibit has been marked as Mesa
Exhibi: Number 7. Would you please explain that exhibit?

A. Okay, the west half of Section 6 was communitized
pack in March of 1953 for the driiling of the primo-Federal
Number 1 Well. It's a regular secltion; it's a 1ittle less
than 320 acres in that proration unit. Mesa's 1éase covers
the northwest quartexr, the coutheast of the southwest quarter.
This ‘tease is a Federal lease, Santa Fe 078215-B. It contains
432.92 acres;, of which 194 .33 are in the spacing unit for the
Mesavérde.

0. Does this exhibit also show the spacing units for
the Pictured Ccliffs and Chacra intervals?

A. ves, sir, it does. The gpacing for the PC and
Chacra, 160 acres in our primo-Federal Number 1-A Well; this

is the northwest quarter.

4 Wwhen was the primo-Federal 1-A Well drilled?

A, The latter part of 1975.

0. Was that well drilled pursuant to order of the Com-
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migsion authorizing an infill well?

A Yes, sir, it was. It was drilled the Infill Order
Number R-1670~T, which allowed us tc drill a second Mesaverde
on 320-acre spacing.

0. And that well, was it drilled under the existing
operating agreement?

A No, sir, our well was projected originally as a
dual-producer in the PC-Mesaverde Formations.

We encountered the Chacra Zone and had to renego-
tiate our operating agreement for a triple completion.

0. And who are the owners in the well? By zones?

A, Okay. In the PC Zone Mesa owns it one hundred per-
cent and the same as Chacra. In the Mesaverde Zéne Mesa owns
5/8ths; Crown Central Petroleum owns 2/8ths; Carr, Moore &

Numbach own 1/8th.

Now, if Mesa is not granted its application for ar
exception, what will occur insofar as the proration unit, as

shown by this exhibit?

A The ~- if the Chacra is cohsidered as Mesaverde,
we Will lose -- Mesa itself will lose 3/8ths of the Chacra
production. -,

0 And who will gain that 3/8ths production?‘

a Crown Central 2/8ths; Carr, et al, one.

Q And are those persons, or is Crown Central repre-

sented here today?
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A Not to my knowledge.
0 Have you received any notice of opposition to this
application of Mesa?
A No, sir, I have not.
Q. And what is Mesa sccking by its application today?
A An exception to the spacing on the Chacra Formation,

or that there is Chacra production beyond the pinchout 1line.
0. and that was identified by Commission Qrder Number -
R-5459, which re-defined the vertical limifs of the Blanco-
Mesaverde, is that not true?
'A Correct.
0 In your opinion, if Mesa is denied this application
will it Fave been denied an opportunity teo reCOVér its share

of the petrolcoum underiving this lease?

A Yes, sir, it surely would.

0. Its correlative rights will not ke protecfed?

A, That is my opinion, ves.

0. Did you prepare Exhibit Number 7 or was it prepared

under your supervision?
a. Under my supervision.
MR. DENT: Mr. Examiner, I offer Mesa's Exhibit
Number 7.
MR. NUTTER: Mesa Exhibit Number 7 will be admitted

in evidence.

MR. DENT: I have no further quéstionsz.
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L MR. NUTTER: Does anyone have any questions of Mr.
2 Slagle?

-
3 MR. KENDRICK: Matter of clarification. I think

4 you defined this lease as being the north, and it should read
5l the northwest quarter. Excuse me, the northwect quarter of

8 the section and the northeast quarter of the southwest quarter

78 if this is colored in correctly.
8 A Correct; sorry.
g 9 MR. NUTTER: Are there any further questions of the
Q o0
3 10 . .
g witness? He may be excused.
)
@ L=
' goé%ﬁ 1 MR. DENT: I call Mr. Carnes as our last witness.
T %I
E‘:"g;o 12 .
8 822 i
g 48 |
o XD - -
_ﬁ(g,zr' 2 L. M. CARNES '
R P
8 iq 14 being called as a witness and having been duly sworn upon his
ES%
=
:5 § 15 oath, testified as follows, to-~wit:
g i6
K DIRECT EXAMINATION
'8 || BY MR. DENT:

19 Q Mr. Carnes, by whom are you employed and in what

20 | capacity?

21 A Mesa Petroleum Co, Amarillo, Texas. Manager Re-
22 servoir Engi i
gineering.
23 o And you have appeared before this Commission and
24 ; ; )
given testimony?

A. Yes, I have.
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-

MR. DENT: Are there any questions about his qual-
2} ifications?
3 MR. NUTTER: No, sir. Please proceed.
4 0. Mr. Carnes, would you refer to what has been mérked
51 as Exhibit 8 and explain to the Examiner what you have shown
. 6| by this exhibit? |
7 A Exhibit 8 is a calculation of the potential revenue
81l loss to Mesa if the Chacra is reclassified as Mesaverde.
91 It shéws the current working interest, which Mr. Slagle has

10| recited as a hundred percent in the Chacra, with a net revenue

ervice

11| interest of '82.5 percent.

'

12 The revised working interest would be approximately

13 62.4 with a revised net revenue interest of S51.5 pexrcent, or

h reporting s

Phoie (505)982-9212

14§ a change in net revenue interest of a -31 percent. Using

General Court Reporting Service
825 Calle Mejia, No. 122, Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

OITiS

16 | the average gas producing rate in August of 1977, of 2150 Mcf

id m

s

16 | per day, and projecting this to an annual basis, we can deter-

17 {{ mine that there would be 785,000 Mcf of gas produced in a 365

- 18 )| dav pericad.

- 19 Based on the current gas price we're receiving of
20 $1.64 per Mcf, we would then realize an annual revenue loss
21 of $399,000.

o 22 Assuming we have a five year reserve life index,

23 || the future net revenue would be -~ the loss would be about

24 $1,995,000, if the Chacra Zone was reclassified as a part of

25 the Mesaverde interval.
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0. Based on this exhibit is it your testimony that
the refusal of the Commission to grant Mesa's application for

an exception would result in violation of its correlative

rights?

A. Yes, that's correct.

0. Are you familiar with the engineering study con-
nected -- conducted by Mr. Denney?

A Yes, I am.

Q Do you have an opinion as to whether or not the

granting of the application would cause waste?

A In my opinion it would cause waste and violate cor-

relative rights.

0 But waste would not occur 1f they get an exception?
A That's correct.
0. This clearly show that Mesa will suffer an economic

loss of nearly $2,000,000 if this application is denied?

4, ° That's crrrect.

MR. DENT: ... Examiner, I have no further questions
0. Did you prepare Exhibit Number 8?
A Yes, I d4id.

MR. DENT: I'd tike to offer Exhibit Number 8.

MR. NUTTER: Mesa Exhibit Number 8 will be admitted

in evidence. Are there any questions of Mr. Carnes? He may

be excused.

L have anoilhar gucstion T'd 1ike to ask Mr. Denney,
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however, Mr. Dent.

MR. DENT: We'll recall Mr. Denney.

DENNIJS W. DENNEY

being recalled as a witness, testified as follows, to-wit:

REZCROSS EXAMINATION

'BY MR. NUTTER:

0. Mr. Denney, you might not even need to take the

chair for this. I think you indicated that these offsetting

wells to the Primo 1-A were not completed in the Chacra Form-

ation.
A That's correct. ,
0 Do those —-- any of those wells have perforations

up in that Lewis Shale similar to the perforations that this

Primo 1-A hag in the Lewis Shale there?

A, I'm not familiar with the total perforated interval

in those wells, but I do not believe so.
0. Could you look up the perforated interval in those

four immediately offsetting wells, the ones -- no, five, the

one to the north, to the south, the east, the west, and the

northwest, and give us the entire perforated interval?

A. Mr. Hamilton may know this.

MR. DENT: Let's see if one of ocur other witnesses

knows.
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MR. HAMILTON: It will be indicated on those two
cross sections, if that's what you're asking.

MR. DENT: That's exhibits 2 and 3.

MR. HAMILTON: The 9-A -- our 9-A Well in Section
36 is not on either of those éross sections.

MR. NUTTER: Are all the perforated intervals shown
on these, on these four wells, then?

MR. HAMILTON: Yes, sir.

MR. NUTTER: Okay, how about thé ~~ coutd you get
the information and send it to us, where the Federal Com 9-A
is, because it's the only one that's not on the cross section?

MR. HAMILTON: Yeah, okay.

MR. DENT: We'll furnish that, Mr. Examiner.

MR. NUTTER: Thank vou. Did you ﬁave anything

further, Mr. Dent?

MR, DENT: Yes, Mr. Hinkle has a statement he'd

like to make.

MR. HINKLE: I'd like to make a brief summary state-
ment.

MR. NUTTER: Well, we might call and see if there
are any further statements; it would be your privi]ege‘to go
last. Are there any other -- does anyone else have anything
to off2r in this case?

Okay, proceed; Mr. Hinkle.

MR.HINKLE: As the Examiner well knows, the
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Animas-Chacra Pool was created by -- on January 25th, 1977,
by Order R-5339, and it was on account of the discovery in
the Mesa Primo Well Number 1-A, which hes been referred to in
the testimony.

And then, of course, the reason that this case is
here is by reason of the fact that Order R-5459 in Case 5893
redefined the vertical limits of the Blanqo—Mesaverde Pool.

Now, in that order it referred to a line, in finding
Number 15, running a considerable distance, and it clearly
recognized that there might be exceptions and referred to
four wells north ané east of the line which is defined by
finding 15, and that might be producing from fractured shale
or siltstcne zones equivalent to Chacfa Sands, ahd which may
or may not be connected to other producing zones in the
Blanco-Mesaverde Pool.

Now, there have been two cases, I understand, those
four wells that were referred to in the order, Tenneco has
had two of them before the Commission, and Lively has had
one. Now, I think the evidence that's been introduced here
clearly shows that this gas -~ has produced a considerable
amount of gas ever since the well has been put on production,
and it's been produced in good faith under the order of the
Commission, and there's been no protest to it, no cléims, or
anything else, except this order of the Commission redefining

the vertical 1limi £ the RBlanco-Mesaverde.
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% 1 Now, I think also the evidence clearly shows that |
2§ the Chacra Pool, that the Primo Well is producing from, is
3 || a separate and distinct pool from the Mesaverde Pool. %
4 Now, the Tenneco case, as I understand it, invdlved
5| two wells, and those two wells would logically have been the
Rl 320-acre spacing unit because of being in the Mesaverde Pocol.
T 7| Now, it seems to me that the reascon for tha Commission turning

8 || down the Tenneco case was that they already had two wells,

91| and Tenneco owned both 160's, so tﬁere's no correlative rights
10| that have been violated. So it was logical that they go ahead
11 I and enter an order not making an exception in this case.

12 Now, the Lively case 1is quite comparablé to the Mesa

13| case. 1In that case there was a difference in ownership be-

Phone (§05) 982-9212

14} tween the 160 acres that would have logically been 320-acre

15 || spacing unit, and the Commission held, in effect, that it

sid morrish reporting service
General Court Reporting Service

16 | would violate correlative rights to include that other 160

325 Calle Mcjia, No. 122, Santa Fe, New Mexico §7501

17’} acres with the Lively well.

18 ‘ &&Q, that's exactly our situation here. If this

19 | exception is not granted, there's going to be no end to legal

20 || questions that could be involved. As Mr. Carnes has pointed
21 out, there's about $2,000,000 involved here. There's no

§ ‘ 22 | precedent in New Mexico, as far as I'm able to detefmine, | ‘
23 || whereby anyone is protected by reason of the fact that they l

24 || have produced under existing order of the Commission, and I

L o s 25 || haven't briefed it thoroughly, but there may be some question
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t about it. So if this exception is not granted, Mesa has some
o 2 || great problems, and we've got lots of things which have been

e 38 involved in it. We've got income taxes; we've got accounting,

4 5 ‘ 4 || operating costs, and everything else, which would cause no
51 end of maybe 1itigation and time that would be consumable in
f‘ 6 || ever straightening the thing out,
7 So we believe that the evidence clearly supports
- 8 | the application and the exception should be granted in order
9 to protect correlative rights in this case.

10 MR. NUTTER: Thank you. Does anyone else have any-

service

. Geneval Court Reporting Service
825 Calle Mejia, No. 122, Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

M { thing ‘they wish to offer in Case 60017
12 We'll take the case under advisement.

13 (Hearing concluded.)
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REPORTER'S CERTIFICATE

I, SALLY WALTON BOYD, a Certified Shorthand Reporter,
DO HEREBY CERTIFY that the foregoing and attached Transcript
of Hearing before the New Mexico 0Oil Conservation Commiséion
was reported by me, and the same is a true and correct record
of the said proceedings to the best of my knowledge, skili,

and ability.

)\S&x\ Welkon Coa)

Sally Walton Boyd,'C. S. R.
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BEFORE THE
NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Ssanta Fe, New Mexico
17 August, 1977
)
IN THE MATTER OF: )
)
Application of Mesa Petroleum Co. )
for an exception of Order No. R-5459,) CASE
San Juan County, New Mexico. ) 6001
)
____________________________________________ )
BEFORE: Richard L. Stamets
TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING
APPEARANCES
For the New Mexico 0il Lynin meschendorf, Esq.

Conservation Commission:

Legal counsel for the Commissiori

state Langd Office Building
Santa Fe, New Mexico
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MR. STAMFETS: Call now Case 6001,

MS. TESCHENDORF: Case 6001, Application of Mesa
Petroleum Company for an exception to Order No, R-5459,
San Juan County, New Mexico,

The Applicants have requested that this case be
continued to the September 28th Examiner Hearing.

MR, STAMETS: Case 6001 will be so continued.

(Hearing concluded.)
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REPORTER'S CERTIFICATE

I, SIDNEY F, MORRISH, a Cextified Shorthand Reporter,

do hereby certify that the foregoing and attached Transcript
of Hearing before the New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
was reported by me, ang the same is a trye and correct record
of the said Proceedings to the best of my knowledge, skill

and ability.

B

Sidney F.}Mb&rish, C.S.R.
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1 BEFORE THE
B NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
2 Santa Fe, New Mexico
5 ‘ August 3, 1977
3
4 EXAMINER HEARING
e 5
‘f'—.-. 8 ; )
1 IN THE MATTER OF: )
> ‘ 7 )
- Application of Mesa Petroleum Company ) CASE
. 8 for an exception to Order No. R-5459, ) 6001
P San Juan County, New Mexico. )
\ N g o )
g =
Sy o P-4 10
% g §
foe @ 8= . ;
wégN 11 || BEFORE: Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner
8 258
‘ e 12
i = iﬂg
g 23 iz TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING
[ IR & §a 13
N aE¥ APPEARANCES
P E gﬁf 14
gg‘;:g\ For the New Mexico 0il Lynn Teschendorf, Esq.
j s = 15 Conservation Commission: Legal Counsel for the Commission
b % 3 State Land Office Building
o 3 16 Santa Fe, New Mexico
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MR, NUTTER: Call next case Number 6001,

MS. TESCHENDORF: Case Number 6001 application of
Mesa Petroleum Company for an exception to Order Number
R-5459, San Juan County, New Mexico.

The applicant requests that this bhe continued to
the August 17th hearing.

MR. NUTTER: Case Number 6001 will be continued

to the Examiner hearing to be scheduled at this same place

at nine o'clock a.m., August 17th, 1977.
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REPORTER'S CERTIFICATE

I, SIDNEY F. MORRISH, a Certified Shorthand Reporter,
do hereby certify that the foregoing and attached 7Transcript
of Hearing before the New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
was reported by me, and the same is a true and correct record
of the said proceedings to the best of my knowledge, skill

and ability.
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OI1L CONSERVATION COMMISSION

- STATE OF NEW MEXICO L
1000 R1O BRAZOS RI). - AZTEC
87410
: DIRECTOR LAND COMMISSIONER STATE GEOLOGIST
' JOE D. RAMEY PHIL R. LUCERO EMERY C. ARNOLD

September 30, 1577

Mr. Dan Nutter
0il Conservation Commission
P. 0. Box 2088

Santa F ew Hexico

Re: Case No. 6001

e e

‘ Efther Mr. Hamilton or Mr. Denney testified that perforations between
g the ""Chacra'! and '"Mesaverde!' intervals were perforated based on wire~line
; log information, These perforations did not add to the productivity of

the well.

My contention is that the intervals were perforated based on log characteristics
similar to the "Chacra' interval, Therefore, if the log characteristics do

not indicate production; then, the ''Chacra' interval probably does not

piroduce from a logged recervoir but from a fracture ‘instead,

The wells in exhibits & thru bF are connected as Mr, Denney said;
Le, 4E and UF to EV Paso Natural Gas and the others to Southern Union

Gathering Company.

Yours very truly, :

A. R. Kendrick :
Supervisor, District #/3 :

ARK:mc
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* st P. 0. BOX 2088 - SANTA FE
8750)
) DIRECTOR LAND COMMISSIONER STATE GEOLOGIST
PHIL R. LUCERO ‘ EMERY C. ARNOLD

4 JOED.RAMEY
November 15, 1977

i

Re: CASE NO. 6001
ORDER NO.__R-5375

‘ Mr. Clarence Hinkle
] | “NHinkle, Cox, Eatom,

o Coffield & Hensley
' ‘ Attorneys at Law

P. 0. Box 10
Roswell, New Mexico 88201

Applicant:

Mesa Petroleum Company

Dear Sir:

wo coples of the above-referenced

Fnclosed herewith are t
ly entered in the subject case.

F“ [
' 8 Commission order recent

urs very truly

&461313. RAMEY

Director

B JDR/ £d

Copy of order also sent to:
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Hobbs OCC X
Artesia OCC x
Aztec OCC X

Other Don Dent




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING

v CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
& COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
'~ THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE NO. 6001
Order No. R-5575

APPLICATION OF MESA PETROLEUM CO.

FOR AN EXCEPTION TO ORDER NO. R-5459,
SAN JUAN COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THr COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at Y a.m. on September 23,
1977, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Daniel S. Nutter.

NOW, on this 15th day of November, 1977, the Commission, :
a quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the ;
record, and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully
advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required
by law, the Commisasion has jurisdiction of this cause and the
subject matter thereof.

(2) That by its Order No. R-5459, entered on June 14, 1977,%
the Commission redefined the vertical limiis of the Blanco- ‘
Mesaverde Pool, Rio Arriba and San Juan Counties, New Mexico.

(3) That such redefinition resulted in the inclusion of
"Chacra”" equivalent fractured shales or siltstone zones within
the vertical limits of said pool in approximately one-~half of

. said pool north and east of a certain line traversing the pool.

{4) That in said Order No. R-5459 the Commission found:

"{(17) That there are 4 wells north and east of
the line defined in Finding No. 15 above and Exhibit
A which may be producing from fractured shale or siltstone
zones aquivalent to said Chacra sands and which may or
may not ba connected to other producing zones in said
Bilanco-Mesavaerde rool." and

"(18) That to protect the correlative righta of
the owners of said four wells, the effective date of any
redefinition of the vertical limits of said Blanco-
Mesaverde Pool should be delayed to provide such owners
with the opportunity to bring a case for an exception
before the Commission."




2=
' Case No. 6001
. Order No. R-5575

g (5) That the applicant herein, Magsa Petroleum Company, is
' the operator of one of the wells referanced in Findings Nos.

1 (17) and (18) of said Order No. R-5459, the well being its Primo
| Well No. 1~A located in Unit D of Section 6, Township 31 North,
. Range 10 West, San Juan County, New Mexico.

(6) That the applicant seeks an exclusion from the vertical
limits of said Blanco Mesaverde Pool for said Primo Well No. 1-A
as an exception to said Order No. R-~5459,

(7) That said Primo Well Ho. l1-A was drilled in late 1975
and was completed as a triple completion in such a manner as to
produce gas from the Pictured Cliffs formation through the
caaing-tubing annulus and gas from the Chacra formation and
the Blanco-Mesaverde Gasa Pool through parallel strings of tubing,
with separation of the zones achieved by means of packers set
at 2764 feet and 4050 faet.

(8) That the so-called "Chacra" zone in said well may be
considered to include the productive stringers in the overall
parforated interval from 3444 feet to 3990 feet.

(9) That said Primo Well No. 1-A first delivered gas into
the pipeline on January 31, 1976.

{i%} That the evidence presented at the hearing indicates
that there is no communication between the Chacra zone in the
subject well and the Mesaverde zone in said well and in nearby
offsatting Mesaverde wells,

(11) That approval of the application for an exception to
the vertical limits of the Blanco-~Mesaverde Pool for the subject
well will not cause waste nor impair correlative rights and
should be granted.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That effective August 1, 1977, the Mesa Petroleum
Company Primo Well No. 1-A located in Unit D of Section 6,
Township 31 North, Range 10 West, NMPM, San Juan County,

New Mexico, is hereby excluded from the Blanco-Mesaverde Pool
as an exception to Commission Order No. R-5459,

PROVIDED HOWEVER, that such exclusion and exception shall
apply only to such zone or zones producing in said well from
within the interval from 3444 feet to 3990 feet of depth.
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. Case No. 6001
< ! Order No. R~58575
i (2) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
; entxy of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.
t B
; ! DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
i t
E /| above designated.
3 i
T STATE OF NEW MEXICO
§ | OIL CONSERVATION COMMISZTON
| PHIL R. LUCERO, Chairman
§ ARNOLD, Member
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i JOE D. RAMEY, mber & Secretary
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MESA PETROLEUM CO.
PRIMO NO, 1l-~-A

SAN JUAN CO., NEW MEXICO

POTENTIAL REVENUE LOSS IF CHACRA

RECLASSIFIED AS MESAVERDE

EXHIBIT NO.

Current Working Interest = % .....cccveeeeecesaaas 100
Current Net Revenue Interest = % ....ceceseseasass 82,5

Revised Working Interest ~ % .....ccveeeeen cieeea. 62,4
Revised Net Revenue Interest - % ........ e e 51.5
Change In Net Revenue Interest - % ............... =31.0

Average Gas Producing Rate August, 1977 - MCF/D... 2,150

Projected Annual Gas Production - MMCF ..... N 785

Current Average Gas Price - $/MCF ......ccviisizse 1.64

Estimated Annual Revenue Loss to Mesa

Loss = (785,000) (.31) (1.64) = ' $399,000

Estimated Future Revenue Loss to Mesa*

Loss = (5) (399,000) $1,995,000

* Using a S5-year reserve life index
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: ’ NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERYATION COMAISSION

WELL DELIVERABILITY TEST REPORT FOR 19_ 7/ form C122-A
flevised 1-1-68

POOL KAMC s0OL SLOPC FONMAYION COUNTY
Blanco n= .75 Mesaverde ) San Juan
e, /'_ -
s [Tourany WELL MAE AHO NUMBER
Mesa Petroleum Co. Primo # 1-A
~ URIY LEYTER KECTION TOWNSKIP RANGE PURCHASING PIFILING
D 6 31 N 10 W Southern Union Gathering
. ECASING 0.0. ~ INCHZS [CASING I D — INCHES SEY AT DEPYH ~ TEKT TUAING ¢.0 ~ INCHES JI1UBINE { O ~ (MCHLS TOP ~ TUBING PLAP. ~ FECT
7' & 4 6,366 &4.,052 5082 2 1716 1.751 4548
’ GABD PAY YOS ] WELL PRODUCING THRY GAS CRAVITY GRAVITY ¥ LLHETH
rnone 44208 o 5020 cABING TusING X .670 3047
GATL OF FLOW TE3Y CAYU SHUY<IN PREOSURAT MEASURLD
R o 7-2-77 o 7-10-77 7-18-77
PRESSURE DATA ~ ALL PRESSURES IN PSIA
(a) Flowing Casing |(b) Flowing Tubing|{(c) Filowing Mcter (d) Ftow Chart (e) Meter Drror () Friction Loss (e) Avecage Meter
Pressure (DWt) Prossure (DWt) Pressure (DW1t) Static Rending (Item ¢ ~ Ntem d) (as-c)or (b--¢) Pressuce (Intege.)
Pkr Lgsg 471 460 11 24 460

{h) Conected Meter (i) Avg. Welthoad |(5) Shut-in Cesing () Shut-In Tubing (1) Po = higher value | (m) Del. Pressure (n) Sepaiator vr De-~

Pressure (g ¢ ¢) |Press, Py = (hi) Pressure (DWL) Presswe (OWY) of (§) or (k) 80 hydrator Pr. (DWt)
$ X Pd = __._.‘;‘Pc for critical flow only
: 471 495 - 679 679 43
FLOW RATE CORRECTION (ME‘TER ERROR)
Item ¢ vn—emc Corrected Volume
Integrated Volume — MCF/D Quotient of ——
ftem d Item 4
" .
1543 1.,0229 1.0118 0s  LSEL L
WORKING PRESSURE CALCULATION
z R? = ' ' T
o s % (¥, @)% (1000) (1~e ™ ") (7, Qm) (1000 p? r,2=p2 4 Py = AP,
g 199 427,086 84,990 245,025 330,015 574
‘ 'DELIVERABILITY CALCULATION
1 Pc’ ~ Pd‘) n n ( - ) fn
| PEQILTIRI T 1,561 166,192 _t1,2684 = 1.1952 | 1,866 wcesm
; 131,026 o .
; Ot B AL
! e o 4 5‘1 H ] " p .
i REMARKS: PRI L B !
) S -

; SUMMARY A ,
g ORI L N
. Jtemh 471 —— Pain Cowpany . Hesa Petroteum Co. N
: P, 679 Pala vy____James Archer .
o 1,561 UCF/D . vite___Production Foreman
P__JLLL_;.__;__._ Peia Witneased By :
Pd. 5“3— Pela Companv o

Ry MCF/D
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‘ NEW MEXICO OlL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

wELL DELIVERAB|L|TY TEST REPORT FOR 19 7 form C122-A
Revised 1-1-66

e

COUNTYY

i - O S T

FORMATION

soOL SLOPL

San Juan

- i = . [o4
P . n 75 Chacra
» L; B
COMPANY weLh NAME AMO nUMBER
: Mesa Petroleum Co. primo # 1-A ‘ )
e — T
YNy LLYTLA sCCYION 'ONIQNIP RANGE FURLNAIIIG 'I’!Llﬂ‘
D 31N 10 W Sothern Union Gahtering
o Tne 6.0, = 1% SRRTRE T T weREs - e aT oEFTR - TEEY S G3TRE © 6~ INCHES TUETRE B S TRCRLS | [or ~Tue e Al
7h g Ly 6.36684.052 5082 2 1716 1.751 2769
T __________—'———--—‘________‘__—__-———-—'— -
GAS PAY oML well PROD U ING THRY CAS CRAVIYY GRAVITY X LENGTH
~ FROM 3""’*"" 10 37 39 CASING TUBIHG -650 1799
| M/.,_,__.._—— e - -~
DATE or rLoOw 1637 OATE SHUY«IN 'IESSUI( MI’.AS\IR[D
FRoOM 7"2'77 Y0 7']0"77 7"18'77
L_.__,..__,__.._-_,._____" - e eee———"

PRESSURE DATA — ALL PRESSURES I“ PSIA

e ee—— e e
{e) Meter Error 1 (O] frelction Loex 1 (g) Average Heter
em d)

(ltem ¢ — It (a—c)or (b~} . Pressure (Integr.))

SR
(d) Flow Chant
stetic Reading

Flowing Meter

(<)
Prossure (DW1)

e — ]
(a) Flowing Casing 1(!:) Flowing Tubi
Piessure (DWt) Pressure (DWt)

Pkr 5l L69 460 9 L2 460

Tt ,M’__——_'.——___,___-———_'______——————"-‘_,___——-——‘ —-,_,._.———-____-——-__.-—__‘.—-—»._-__.—...——

| ) Cowrected Meter (i) Avg- Wellhcad |() Ghut-In Cesing (k) Shut-in Tubing (1) Pe = higher value (m) Del. Pres sure (n) Sepurrtor or De-

! Pressure (g ¥ e) | Press. P = (h+0) Pressure (DW1t) Pressure (DWL) of (§) or (k) 8 hydrator Fr. (DW1)
Py = 0 %P, for ceitical flow only

l 469 511 -- 681 681 5h5
- "_'—-—‘_—-___—" ~—-—-—_‘____——-—"“—_'— — ’-_—‘_—‘-—‘-—-—‘
FLOW RAYE CORRECTION (MCTER ERROR)
C——— - — e —— e —— e :
| ftem © ; ’hemc Corrected Volume
.- [ntegratcd Volume — WCF/D Quotient of ;‘-e—:; E—;:—

2129 1.0195 1.0097 . 2,150 TP

WORKING PRESSURE CALCULATION

. e e

Rie |
(F, Q) (1000) e TR Qu)2(100 p2
| 810,091 99,653 261,121 g

DELIVER ABILITY CALCUL ATION
e e

i pl dﬁ n o ( )u
] D=Q[___,_c2 2} . 2,150 166,736 1.6190 1.4353
1 Pe ~ P ————————— e 2 e © .

‘ REMARKS: : Y ;
;' S e e -
: : - o o T :
1 ' !-‘-F((‘\“” R
; SUMMARY ' ARG S :
-} —_— O ;
’ 469 pola Company._1e53 petroleu “

nw: 681 'j,:“ . _James Archer
° 2, ‘So ) __MCF/D Title PrOdUCtion Fo

Pain Witnessed By .
CompadY . —
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- NEW MEXICO olt, CONSERVATION COMMISSION

WELL OEL'VERABILITY TEST REPORT FOR 19 17 Form C122-4
POdL NAML
l_..B_

rooL 9 Lore

n= 8¢

Revised 1-1-66
L e ——
lanco

Pictured Cliffs
e

WL NAME NG Komren -

Primo # 1-A

Mesa Petroleym Co,

VaT Cerres TOWKSKHIP T ru-cmm;?-\\’
. D 3N Southern ynion Gathering
# CAMING 00, intnis CAMMG S iNcwEs urmﬁ;‘:‘rtn rv_lmmi‘.“ 7<!T.'"rm:'ii'ir
i 7" & . gn 6136654.052 | cogy 1.75) 2711
h GAS Pay ronz 1 ,‘---—‘:.‘_m““ AU €AS cmavivy T SRAVITY X eneTy

. -...._...._._...M_-.‘_-.-...‘.. e e,

raos 2711 Yo 2723 lcumc X Tusing .650 1762

OAYE OF FLOW vaay - ’oarx-m-ux PRESSURE MEASURED -
Rane 7-2-77 1o 7-'0-77 7“ '8'77

() l;t]cllon Loss
(a—c)or [ ¢)

(d) Flow Char (&) Meter Error

(c) Howlngmer
Static Rcading (Item ¢ - Item d)

ng Tubing
Pressuce (Dwy)

(a) Flowing Casing el
Pressure {D¥t)

Presauce (DWte)

(8) Average Meter |
Presaure (Intege. )

~
i
460 6 6 4so
(h) Corrected Meter in Cosing k) Sh::m ’rubing> P, = hligher value | (w) D:l. Prassure ‘(:)‘.Ee'plntor or De.
Pressure (g te) Pressure (DWe) Pressure (Dwr) of (}) or (k) hydrator Pr. (Dwe)
} . = for critical flow only
466 692 692 553
———
FLOW RATE CORRECTION (METER ERROR)
T ;
i { tent of item ¢ Item e :
37, ' Integrated Volume _ MCr/p Quotient o En: . lemd .
656 1.0130 1,006 MCE /D
\—-’\ —————— e ,’
MORKING PRESSURE CALCULATION i
MM\Q] j
2 T
R = ;
afo 2 T
Y w ' i
: DELIVERABILITY CALCULATIQN .
"\“T(\*“\?“\\ ;
173,055 - .6759 =-7168 - 473 MCF/D
\h .
L B V'y'.:‘ , :"‘—,‘ '
R v . ;
A oyt { Pt
H N 1N
G L8 I t‘\"i\
- v ’ u& . U ATOT e \ O : epin o/ ;
- .’ o bisn VL o ‘
ST ot Itemnh __ Le6 Cowpiny » i — »
3 . i A T

———— Pala
P, % Psla By-_.lam_e__ N ________‘,_“_______
o 660 uce/p Title%\\“_
P, ll 2 2 . Psla Witnessed By\;\ ,
!'d *\55_3\.*._ Psia Compqny-‘_\.______.____ ———
D \LLL“____ MCF/D .
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

STATE OF NEW MEXICO

APPLICATION OF MESA PETROLEUM CO.

FOR AN EXCEPTICN TO COMMISSION

ORDER R-5459 RE-DEFINING THE VERTICAL
LIMITS OF THE BLANCO-MESAVERDE POOL,
RIO ARRIBA AND SAN JUAN COUNTIES, NEW
MEXICO. THE EXCEPTION SOUGHT BY
APPLICANT IS FOR THE ANIMAS-CHACRA
POOI, AS DEFINED BY ORDER R-5339 ISSUED
ON JANUARY 25, 1977.

0il Conservation Commission
Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

COMES NOW Mesa Petroleum Co., acting by and through the
undersigned attorneys, and hereby makes application for an exception
to Commission Order R-~5459 re-defining the vertical limits of the
Blanco-Mesaverde Pool, Rio Arriba and San Juan Counties, New Mexico.
The exception sought by applicant is for the Animas-Chacra Pool as
defined by Order R-5339 issued on January 25, 1977, and in support
thereof respectfully shows:

1. On January 25, 1977 the Commission issued Order R-5339
in Case No. 5821 creating a new gas pool in San Juan County for
production of gas from the Chacra formation, which pool was désignated
as the Animas-Chacra Pool. The Order provided:

"Said Animas-Chacra Pool was discovered by Mesa
Petroleum Corporation Primo Well No. 1-A located
in Unit D of Section 6, Township 31 North, Range
10 West, N.M.P.M. It was completed in the Chacra
formation on December 31, 1975. The top of the
perforated interval is at 3,444 feet".

2. Order R-5459 in Case No. 5893 re-defined the vertical
limits of the Blanco-~Mesaverde Pool. 1In said order certain findings
were made, including the following: ,

"(15) That such porous Chacra sands lie South
and West of a line generally running from the
Northwest corner of Township 31 North, Range 13




B ok po b0

T

b ‘v”v"f s W""“' T

Well No.

West, NMPM, San Juan County, New Mexico to the
Southwest corner of Township 24 North, Range

1 East, NMPM, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico,
as more fully described on Exhibit "A" of this
order.

"(17) That there are 4 wells North and East of
the line @defined in Finding No. 15 above and
Exhibit A which may be producing from fractured
shale or siltstone zones equivalent to said

Chacra sands and which may or may not be connected
to other producing zones in said Blanco-Mesaverde

Pool.

"(18) That to protect the correlative rights of
the owners of said four wells, the effective date
of any redefinition of the vertical limits of said
Blanco-Mesaverde Pool should be delayed to provide
such owners with the opportunity to bring a case
for an exception before the Commission."

Qﬂ»@ cool

3. By Order R-5157 in Case No. 5618 issued on January 27,
1976 the Commission authorized the completion of applicant's Primo
1-A as a triple completion to produce gas from the Blanco-
Pictured Cliffs Pocl through casing-tubing annulus and the Blanco-
Mesaverde Pool through 2 1/16" tubing, and from an undesignated
Chacra ges pool through 2 1/16" tubing.

4. The Primo Well No. 1-A has been producing gas from the
Chacra formation at the rate of 2,000,000 cubic fee per day since
on or about December 31, 1975. All of the characteristics
production and factual information available show that said gas is
being produced from a reservoir separate and distinct from the Blanco-
Mesaverde Pool and there is no relationship between the gas produced
from the Chacra formation and that produced from the Mesaverde or
Pictured Cliffs formation and there is no communication between these

formations.

of the

5. The Commission correctly designated the Animas-Chacra

the Animas-Chacra Pool in good faith under said order. If
tion is not made as to the Mesa Primo Well No. 1-A and the

~Pool by Order R-5339 and gas has been produced by applicant from

an excep-
well is

‘re~-defined as being located in the Blanco-Mesaverde Pool with 320

acre spacing rather than 160 acre spacing, it would leave applicant
in an untenable econamic position in relation to the other 160 acres

B R

which would be included in the 320 acre spacing, a large portion of
which is not owned by applicant.




. C@e oo/

6. An exception to Orxder R-5459 is necessary in order to
protect the correlative rights of applicant.

7. Applicant requests that this matter be included on the
docket for the first examiner's hearing in August 1977.

Respectfully submitted,

ROLEUM CO.

",4

P.0O. Box 10
X Roswell, New Mexico 88201
Attorneys for Applicant
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Docket No, 30-77

Dockets Nos. 31-77 and 32-77 ave ¢entatively sct for hearsng on October 12 and 26, 1977. Applications for
hearing rust be filed at least 22 days in advance of hearing date.

DOCKET: _ EXAMINER MEARING = MEDNESDAY - SEPTEMBER 28, 1977

9 AM., - Ol CONSERVATION COIMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Danfel S. Nuffz}, Examiner, or Richard L. Stamets, Alternate Examiner:

CASE_6048: In the matter of the hearing called by the 0f1 Conservation Commfssion on ity own motfon to permit
Saguaro 0fl Company and all other Interested parties to appear and show cause why the Moran State
Well No. 1 located in Unit A of Section 36, Township 18 Worth, Range 9 West, McKinley County, New

Mexico, should not be plugged and abandoned in accordance with a Commission-approved plugging progranm.

CASE 6049: 1In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation Commission on its own motion to permit
Douglas Kenaston, Mints~Kenaston Drilling Co., and all other interested parties to appear and show
cause why the Masden-Selby Well No. 1 located in Unit X of Scction 21, Township 29 North, Range 11
West, San Juan County, New Mexico, should not be plugged and abandoned in accordance with a
Commission-approved plugging program.

CASE 6050: In the nmatter of the hearing called by the 011 Conservation Commission on its own motion to permit
J. Felix Hickman and all other Interested parties to appear and show cause why the’ Malco State Conm
Well No. 1 located in Unit G of Section 16, Township 26 North, Range 8 West, San Juan County, New

Mexico, should not be plugged and abandoned in accordance with a Commission~approved plugging program.

CASE 6051: In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation Commission on its own motion to permit
B. G. West and N. W. McIntosh and all other interested parties to appear and show causc why the
Rollins #nd Dodgen Well No. 2 located in Unit D of Section 28, Township 18 North, Range 3 West,
Sandoval County, New Mexico, should not be plugged and abandoned in accordance with a Commission-

approved plugging program.

CASE 6052: 1In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation Comziission on its own wmotion to permit
Westexrn Energy Corporation and all other interested parties to appear and show cause why the Ute
Kell No. 2 located in Unit O of Section 23, Township 31 North, Rarge 16 West, San Juan County,
New Mexico, should not be plugged and abandoned in accordance with a Commission-approved plugging

program,

CASE 6053: In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation Commission on its own motion to permit
Neel Reynolds and all other interested partieés to appear and show cause why the Torreon Water Well
No, 1 located in Unit J of Section 28, Township 186 MNorth, Range 3 West, Sandoval County, New Mexico,
should not be plugged and abandoned in accordance with a Commission-approved plugging program.

CASE 6054: In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation Commission on its own motion to permit
John F. Staver aund all other interested parties to appear and show cause why the Paperthin Well
Me, 1 located in Unit F of Section 26, Township 19 North, Range 5 West, McKialey County, New Mexiro,

should not be plugged and abandoned in accordance with a Commission-approved plugging program.

CASE 6055: 1In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation Commission on its own motion to permit
Han~San, Inc., and all other interested parties to appéar and show cause why the Grevey Well No.
4 located in Unit E of Section 26, Township 26 North, Range 1 East, Rie Arriba County, New Mexico,
should not be plugged and abandoned in accordance with a Commission~approved plugging program.

CASE 6056: 1In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation Commission on its own motion te permit
Julius Chodorow, American Employers' Insurance Company, and all other interested pavties to appear
and show cause why the Ute Well No. 1 located in Urit F of Section 20, Township 31 North, Range
15 West, San Juan County, New Mexico, should not be plugged and abandoned in accordance with a

Comuission-approved plugging program.

CASE 6021: (Readvertised)

Application of Yates Petroleum Corporation for salt water diaposal, Chaves County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dispose of produced salt water into the
San Andres formation in the interval from 963 feet to 1560 feet in its Federal HJ Well No. 1 located
in Unit A of Section 31, Township' 6 South, Range 26 East, Linda-San Andres Pool, Chaves County,

New Mexico. :
CASE 5983: (Continued from Septembar 14, 1977, Examiner Rearing)

Applicat{on of Yates Petroleum Corporation for the amendment of Order No. R~5445, Eddy County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the amendment of Order No. R-5445 to
provide for -a 200 percent risk factor for drilling the unit well rathexr than 20 percent. Said

scgled the NJ7 of Section 19, Township 20 South, Range 25 Eagt, Eddy County, New Mexico.
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CASE 6047:

i At

" CASE_ 6001

s e

CASE 5997:

CASE 5998:

CASE 5999:

CASE 6000:

*

Application of Continental OL). Company for capacity allowables, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant,
in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for a capacity allowable for its Pearl “B" Wells Nos, 5
and 6, located in Units M and O, respectively, of Section 25, Township 17 South, Range 32 East,

end {ts Pearl "B" Well No. 7 located in Unit M of Section 30, Township 17 South, Range 33 East,
Maljamar Grayburg-San Andres Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

(Continued from August 3, 1977 Examiner Hearing)

Application of Mesa Petroleum Co. for an exception to Order No. R-5459, Sen Juan County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an exception to the provisions of Order No. R-5459 to
exclude its Primo Well No. 1-A located in Unit D of Section 6, Township 31 North, Range 10 West,

San Juan County, New Mexico, from the vertical limits of the Blanco-Mesaverde Pool as defined by

said order.
(Continued from July 20, 1977, Examiner Hearing)

Application of Atlantic Richfield Company for a unit agreement, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant,
in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for 1its East Drinkard Unit Area comprising 3080 acres,
more or less, of Federal and fee lands in Sections 11, 12, 13, 14, 23 and 24, Township 21 South,

Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexfco.
(Continuad from July 20, 1977, Examiner Hearing)

Applization of Atlantic Richfield Company for a waterflood project, Lea County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to institute a waterflood project on its
East Drinkard Unit Area, Lea County, New Mexico, by the injection of water into the Drinkard
formation through 30 wells,

{(Continued from July 20, 1977, Examiner Hearing)

Application of Atlantic Richfield Company for a unit agreement, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, :
in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for its East Blinebry Unit Avea comprising 3080 acres, !
more or less, of Federal and fee lands in Sections 11, 12, 13, 14%, 23, and 24, Township 21 South, :
Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico. ;

(Continued from July 20. 1977, Examiner Hcaringi

Application of Atlantic Richfield Company for a waterflood project, Llea COunty, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to institute a waterflood project on its
East Blinebry Unit Area, Lea County, New Mexico, by the injection of water into the Blinebry

formation through 38 wells.




LAw OFfFFICES

CLARENCE €. HINKLE HINKLE, COX,EATON, COFFIELD & HENSLEY W, €. BONCURANT, JR, {ai4n1973)

LEWIS C. COX, . 600 HINKLE BUILDING ———
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JAMES H. BOZARTH

JAMES H.ISBELL MIDLAND,TEXAS OFFICE
521 MIDLAND TOWER

DOUGLAS L. LUNSFORD

PAUL M. BOHANNON (916) 68 3-489!

0il Conservation Commission
P.O. Box 2088
Santa Fe, Nkw Mexico 87501

Attention: Lynn Teschendoxrf

Re: Case No. 6001

Gentlemen: ‘ )

The captioned case has been included on the examiner's
docket for Wednesday, August 17. Due to the fact that Don Dent,
General Attorney for Mesa, is onh a trip to England, one of the
witnesses is unable to be present and also the fact that I am
leaving on a European trip and will not be back until the middle
of September, we would like to have this case continued until
the last examiner's hearing in September, which we understand

will be on the 28th.

You may consider this letter as a motion for such con-~

tinnance,
Yours sincerely,
HI OX, EATON, COFFIELD & HENSLEY
B &/\éfﬁé:éigLAyL42JL\
CEH:cs K —~

cc:  Les Carnes
cc: Don Dent
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: - Docket No. 26-77

Dockets Hos. 27-77 and 28-77 are tentatively set for hearing on August 31 and September 14, 1977. Applications
for hearing must be filed at least 22 days In advance of hearing date,

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING ~ WEDNESDAY - AUGUST 17, 1977

’ 9 AM, - CIL CONSERVATION CQMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
. STATE LAND CFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The tollowlng cases will be heard before Richard L. Stamets, Examiner, or Dani{el S. llutter, Alternate Exanlner:

ALLOWABLE: (1) Consideration of the allowable production of gas for Septemdber, 1977, from fifteen prorated
pools in Lea, Fddy, Chaves, and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico.

{2) Consideration of the ellovable production of gas for September, 1977, from four prorated
pools in San Juan, Ric Arriba, and Sandovei Counties, New Mexico.

CASE 6001: {Continued from August 3, 1977, Exeminer Hearing)

Applicativn of Mesa Petroleum Co. for an exception to Order No. R-5459, San Juan County, New
Mexico. Applicant, in the sbove-styled cause, seeks an exception to the provisions of Order
No. R-5459 to exclude its Primo Well No. l1-A located in Unit D of Seetion 6; Township 31 Horth,
Range 10 West, San Juan County, New Mexico, from the vertical limits ¢f the Blanco-Mesaverde
Pool as defined by said order.

CASE 6007: Application of Gulf Energy and Minerals Company for a non-standard proration unit, simultaneocus
dedication and unorthodox locations, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks approval for a 600-ac¢ré non-standard proration unit comprising all <f Section 4
except the NE/4 NW/4 thereof, Township 22 South, Range 36 East, Jalmat Gas Pool, Lea County, Hew
Mexico, to be simultaneously dedicated to its J. F. Jarda Wells Nos. 7 located in Unit X and Nos.
12 and 13, at unorthodox locations in Units O and P, respectively, of said Section 4.

CASE 6003: Application of Texaco Inc. for a pressure maintenance project, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant,
in the sbove-styled cause, seeks authority to institute a pressure maintenance project on its

) . Certral Vacuum Unit Area, Vacuum,Grayburg-San Andres Posl, Lea County, New Mexico, by the

= ; injection of water into the Crayburg-San Andres formation through 55 wells.

CASE 6009: Application of Morris R. Antweil for compulsory pooling, Eddy County, Mew Mexico. Applicant, in
the above-styled cause, seeks an order pcoling all mineral interests underlying the S/2 of Section
29, Township 18 South, Range 25 East, Eddy County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to a well to be
drilled at a siendard location thereon. Also to be considered will be the cost of drilling and
completing said well and the allocation of the cost thereof, as well as actual operating costs
and charges for supervision. Also to be considered will be the designation of applicant as
operator of the well and a charge for risk involved ir drilling said well.

.

CASE 5992: (Readvertised)

Application of Purleson & Huff for compulsory pooling, a non-standard unit, and an unorthodox

location, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order pooling

all mineral -interests underlying the SE/4 NW/4 of Section 14, Township 24 South, Range 36 East, ;
Jalmat Gag Pool, Lea County, Mew Mexico, to form a ron-stendard 40-acre gas proration unit to be !
dedicated to applicant's Cooper Well No. 1 at an unorthodox location 2310 feet from the North !
and West lines of sail Section 14, or in the alternative to drill another well at a standard '
location. ‘Also to be considered will be the cost of recompletion or of drilling and completing :
the unit well and the allocation of the cost thereof, as well as actual operating costs and :
charges for supervision. Also to be considered will be the designation of applicant as operator

of the well and a charge for risk involved in recompleting or drilling said well.

CASE 6010: Application of Manana Gas Inc. for compulsory pooling and an unorthodox location, San Juan ;
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral :
interests in the Dekota formation underlying the W/2 of Section 13, Township 30 Horth, Rarge
12 West, Basin-Dakota Pool, San Juan County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to a well o be drilled
at an unorthodox location 840 feéet from the South line and 1400 feet from the West line of said
Sectlon 13. "Also to be considered will be the cost of drilling and completing said well and the
allocation of the cost thereof, as well as actual operating costs and charges for supervision.

Also to be considered will be the designation of applicant as operator of the well and a charge

for risk Involved in drilling said well.
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CASE 6011¢ Application of Tenneco 011 Company for downhole commingling, Rfo Arriba County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the downhole cormmingling of Blanco
Mesaverde and Basin Dakota production in the wellbores of {ts Jicarilla “A" Well No. 1 in Unit
N . L of Section 18, "B" Well No. 8 in Unit B of Section 15, "C" Wells Nos. 4, 5, 6, 7, ard 8, located,
respectively, in Units ¥ and 1 of Section 24, F of Section 14, and M and E of Section 13, all in

Township 26 North, Range 5 West, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico.

CASE 6012; Application of Tenneco 011 Company for salt water disposal, Fddy County, New Mexico. Applicant,
in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dispose of produced salt water into the Strawn
formation through the perforated interval from 11,174 feet to 11,236 feet in its Jones Federal
Well No. 1, located in Unit K of Section 23, Township 19 South, Range 31 East, Eddy County,

New Mexico.

CASE 6013: Application of HNG 031 Compeny for compulsory pooling, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in
the above-styled cause, seeks en order pooling all mineral interests in the Pennsylvanisn formation
underlying the S/2 of Seetion 9, Township 24 South, Range 28 Eest, Eddy County, New Mexico, to
be dedicated to a well to be drilled at a standard location thereon. Also to be considered will
be the cost of drilling and completing said well and the allocation of the cost thereof, as well
as actual operating costs and charges for supervision. Also to be considered will be the
designation of applicant as operator of the well and a charge for risk involved in drilling

said well.

CASE 6014: Application of Atlantic Richfield Company for an unorthodox gas well location, Eddy County,
: New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the unerthodox location of
- a well to be drilled 1980 feet from the South line and 330 feet from the West line of Section
“ 6, Township 21 South, Range 27 East, Burton Flat-Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, the

W/2 of saild Section 6 to be dedicated to the well.

CASE 6015: Application of Atlantic Richfield Company for an unorthodox gas well location, Eddy County, HNew
Mexico. Applicant, In the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the unorthodox location of a
well to be drilled 1980 feet from the South line and 650 feet from the East line of Section 32,
Township 20 South, Range 27 East, Avalon-Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, the S/2 of

gaid Secticn 32 to be dedicated to the well.
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821 MIDLAND TOWER
(0I8) 663-4691

JAMES H, BOIARTH
JAMES H, ISBELL
DOUOGLAS L, LUNSFORD
PAUL M, BOHANNON

0il Conservation Commission
P.0O. Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Re: Case No. 6001 examiner's docket
August 3, 1977

Gentlemen:

Please consider this as a motion for continuance of the
captioned case, which is the application of Mesa Petroleum Co.
for an exception to Order R—5459 involving the Blanco-Mesaverde
Pool until the last examiner's hearlnguln September.

bl B i A

This continuance is desired due to the fact that Mr. Don
Dent, attorney for Mesa at Amarillo, will not be available for
the hearing. I am leaving for a European trip and will not
return until about September 11. I discussed this matter with
Lynn Teschendorf and we would appreciate your cooperation so that
the case will be continued as requested.

Yours sincerely,

HIN COX, EATON, COFFIELD & HENSLEY

CEH:cs
cc: Mr.Don Dent
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PETRAOLEUM CO. T Pt

July 28, 1977 Santa re

0il Conservation Commission
State of New Mexico

P, 0. Box 2088

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Attn: Dan Nutter

Re: Case No. 6001 - Application of
Mesa Petroleum Co, for exception
to Order No. R-5459
San Juan County, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

The above referenced case has been scheduled for hearing on Wednesday,
August 3, 1977,

; Due to the absence of a number of key witnesses, Mesa Petroleum Co.
v ! respectfully requests that this case be continued until the August 17,
: 1977, hearing. .

Your prompt consideration will be appreciated,

L. Farrell
erations Manager

S$S8/gb

MESA PETROLEUM CO./ VAUGHN BLOG. / POST OFFICE BOX 2008 | AC 8068 [ a72-241 / AMARILLO, TEXAS 79105




Docket Ho. 25-77

Docketn Noa. 26-77 and 27-77 are tentrtively set for hesring on August
hearing must be filed at least 22 days in advance of hearing dute.gu 17 and 31, 977, Applications for

DOCKET: FXAMINER HEARING ~ WEDNESDAY - AUGUST 3, 1977

9 AM, - OTL CONSERVATION COMISSION CONFERENCE ROCM
STATE 1AND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The Tollowing cnses w1l be heard Lefore Danlel 5. Nutter, Examlner, or RIchard L. Stamets, Allernatc Examiner:

CASE 4962:

O
&
b
ASJ
B

|
|

CASE 5981:

CASE 6001:
\“

CASE 6002:

CASE 6003:

CASE 6004:

CASE 6005:

(neopened) (Continued from July 6, 1977 Fxaminer Hearing)

In the matter of Case 4962 being reopened pursuvant to

2 Y the provisions of Order No, R-4538 whi
order established temporayw special pool rules for the Peterson-Pennsylvanian Associ;tgg ?ooih
Roosevelt Coun?y, New Mexico, All interested parties way appear and show cause why said ’
temporary speeial pool rules should not be rescinded.

(Continued from July 6, 1977 Exaniner Hearing)

Application of Maddox Energy Corporation for compulsory pooling, Eddy Cou?ty, New Mexico.
Applicant, {n the sbove-styled cause, ceeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the

Pennsylvanian formation underlying the E72 of Seetion 9, Tovnship 18 South, Rarge 20 Eest,

Atoka-Pennsylvanian Pool,
at a standard location thercon,

Eddy County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to & well to be drilled
Also to be considered will be the cost of drilling and
completing said well and the allocation of the cost thereof, as well as actual operating .
costs and charges for supervision, Alsc to be considered vill be the'designation of applicant
ag operator of the well and a charge for risk involved in drilling said well.

(Continued from July 6, 1977 Exaniner Hearing)

hpplicaiion of W. A. Moncrief, Jr., for pool creation and special pool rules, lea County, New
Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the creation of an oil pool for Upper-
Pennsylvaniarn production for his State Well No. 1 located in Unit E of Section 26, Township 16
South, Range 33 Fast, Lea County, New Mexico, and the promulgation of special rules therefor,
including e provision for 80-acre spacing.

Application of Mesa Petroleun Co. for an exception to Order No. R-5459, San Juan County, Mew
Mexico. Appiicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an exception to the provisions of Crier
No. R-5459 to exclude its Primo Well Mo. 1-A located in Unit D of Section 6, Township 31 North,
Range 10 West, San Juan County, New Mexico; from the vertical limits of the Blanco-}Mesaverde
Pool as defined by sald order. :

Application of New Mexico Salt Water Disposal Compary, Ing., for salt water disposal, Lea County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority +c dispose of produced salt
water into the Bough formation in its Read & Stevens Skelly State Well No. 1 located in Urdit H
of Seetion 10, Township 10 South, Range 33 Fast, Lez County, New Mexico,

Appiication of Aztec 0i1 & Gas Company for an unorthodox gas well lecation, Rio Arriba County,

New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the unorthodox location of
3ts Arizona Jicarilla B Well No. 8 to be located in the NW/4 of Section 9, Township 26 Herth,
Range 5 West, Blanco Mesaverde Pool, Ric Arriva Couniy, New Mexico, this being the first lesaverde
well on 5ts proratfon unit, the %/2 of said Section 7. '

Application of El Paso Natural Gas Company for dovmhole cormingling, Rio Arriba County, Hew Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the downhole commingling of South Blanco-
Plctured C1iffs and Blanco iesaverde production in the wellbore of its S&an Juan 22-7 Unit Well

No. 76 located in Unit A of geetion 22, Township 28 North, Range 7 West, Rio Arriba County, New llexico.

Application of J, M. Huber Corporation for & non-standard unit or compulsory pooling, Eddy County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, proposes to drill its Parr Well No. 1 tc the
Delaware formation at a point 990 feet from the South and East lines of Section 15, Township 23
South, Range 26 East, Eddy County, New Mexico, and tor said well, secks approval for a 39-scre
non-standard ofl proration unit comprising all of the SE/4 SE/4 of saoid Section, except that
tract of land cwned by Mr. Monk lofton and deseribed as being one scre, more or less, lying
immeddately North of the South line of said Section 15 and immediately East of the Eastern
boundary of the right of way of U. 8. Highways Nos. 62 and 180; in the elternative, applicant
secke an order pooling all mineral interests in the Delaware formation underlying the SE/4 SE/4
of sadd Section 15 to form a standard A0-acre unit to ve dedicated to the aforesaid well. If
gaid well is classified as a gas well, applicent secks approvsl for a 159-acre non-standard gas

s
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proration unit comprising all of the SE/4 of said Scction 15 except the above-described one-
acre tract, or in the alternative, an order pooling all minerzl interests in ilic Delaware
formation underlying the SE/4 of said Section 15 to form a standard 160-ncre unit to be dedfcuted
to the aforesaid well, If either of the above-described pooling orders is entered, also o be
considered will be the cost of driliing and completing the unii well and the elloczation of the
s : cost thercof, as well as actual operating costis and charges for supervision., Also to be connidered
will be the designation of applicant as operator of the well and a charge for risk involved in
drilling saild well,

CASE 6006: In ‘he matter of the application of the 011 Conservation Commission of New Mexico upon its owm
motion for the creation, contraction, and extension of certain pools in Chaves, Eddy, lea, and

Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico.

(a) CREATE a new pool in Eddy County, lew Mexico, classified as a gas peol for Delaware
production and designated as the Bryncs Tank-Middle Delaware Gas Pool. The discovery well is
the Hanagan Petroleum Corporation Newiran Well No. 1 located in Unit O of Section 7, Township
23 South, Range 26 Fast, NM.. Said pool would comprise:

h TOWNSHIP 23 SQUTH, RANGE 26 EAST, NMPM
Sectlon 7: SE/4

(b) CRFATE a new pool in Chaves County, New Mexico, classified as an oil pool for Sin Andres
production and designated as the Calumet-San Andres Pool. The discovery well is the Elk 0i1
Compary Dexter State Well No. 1 located in Unit D of Section 36, Township 12 South, Range 26
East, 2P, Said pool would comprise:

TONNSHIP 12 SOUTH, RANGE 26 EAST, NMPM
Section 36: Ni&/4

{¢) CREATE a new pool in Chaves County, New Mexlco, classified as a gas pool for Morrow
production and designated as the Carson-Morrow Gas Pool. ‘The discovery well is lMaralo, Inc.
Chavelea-Carson Well No. 1 located in Unit F of Section 10, Tovmship 9 South, Range 31 Fasi,

AP, 5aid pool would comprise:

‘ ' 5 TOWNSHIP 9 SUUTH, RANGE 31 EAST, NMPM
B f- Section 10t N/2

i

; (d) CHEATE a new pool in Lea County, New Mexico, classified as an oll pool for Cisco production
: and designated as the South Kemnitz-Cisco Pool. The discovery well is the W. A, Monerief, Jr.,

6 State VWell No. 1 located in Unit E of Section 26, Township 16 South, Range 33 East, NMPM. Said

pool would comprise:
TOWNSKIP 16 SQUTH, RANGE 33 FAST, NMPM

‘ Section 26: W/2
1 Section 27: S/2

(e) CREATE a new pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, classified as a gas pool for Wolfcamp produc-
tion and designated as the South Paduca-Wolfcemp Gas Pool. The discovery well is the Texaco Ine.
Cotton braw Un't Well No. 68 located in Unit F of Section 12, Township 25 South, Range 31 East,

WMPM. Said pool would comprise;

TOWNSHIY 25 SOUTH, RANGE 31 EAST, NMMM
Section 12: W/2

{f£) CREATE a new pool in Lea County, New Mexico, classified as an oil pool for Queen production
and designated as the Reeves-Queen Pool. The discovery well is the Honeysuckle Exploration
Corporation State 22 Well No. 1 located in Unit P of Section 22, Township 18 South, Range 35

! East, NMMPM. Said pool would comnprise:

- TOWNSHIP 18 ‘SOUTH, RANGE 35 -F.AS’I‘, FMPM
Section 22: SE/;

(g) CREATE a new pool in Roo.sevelt County, New lMexien, classified as an oll pool for San Andres
production and designated as the Tomshawk-San Andres Peol. The discovery well is the Sundance
011 Company Cone "31" Federal Well Mo. 1 located in Unit A of Scctifon 31, Township 7 South, Range

32 East, NMPM, &aid pool would comprise:

TOWNSHIP 7 SOUTH, RANGE 32 FAST, NMPM
Scetvion 31: NE/4

-
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(1) EXTEND the North Bagley-Pennsylvanian Pool in Lea County, Hew Mevleo, to ineclude therein:

(1)

(J)

(k)

EXTERD the

EXTEND the

EXTEND the

therein:

(1)

(m)

(n)

{o)

(p)

(q)

(r)

(s)

(t)

EXTEND the

EXTEND the

FXTEND the

EXTEND the

EXTEND the

EXTEND the

TOUNSHIP 12 SOUTH, RANGE 33 FAST, NMIL
Seetion 5 S/,
Seetion 8: W/2

Baieh~Wolfcamp Pool In Lea County, llew Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSRIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 32 FAST, MMPM
Sect¥on 15: SE/7

Blinebry Oi1 and Ges Pool in Lea County, Hew Mexico, to include therein:

_’I_TQLNI_!SHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 37 FAST, NMPM
Section 28: S/2 toW/4,

Buffalo Valley-Pennsylvanian Gag Pool in Chaves County, New‘Mexico, to include

TOWNSHIP 14 SOUTH, RANGE 27 EAST, NWMPM
Seetion 36: N/2

TOYNSHIP 15 SQUTH, RANGE 28 FAST, NVMPM
Section 71 N/2

East Burton Flat-Strawn Gas Pool in Fddy County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 20 SOUTH, RANGE 29 FAST, NMPM
Section 4: W/2
Section 9: W/2

North Burton Flat-Wolfcamp Gas Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, to inelnde {herein:

TOWNSHIP 20 SOUTH, RANGE 28 EAST, MMM
Section 9: Al)

North Cemetery-Atoka Gas Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, to f{nclude therein:

TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 25 EAST, NMPM
Seation 34: N/2

Crooked Creek-Morrow Gas Pool in Eddy ,‘(}mmty, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 24 SOUTH, RANGE 24 EAST, NMPM
Section 9: N/2

Drinkard Pool in Lea County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 36 FAST, NMPM
Sectlon 25: w/2 NE/4

TGWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 37 FAST, IMPM
Saction 18: HW/4

Eumont Pool in Lea County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 37 FAST, NMPM
Section 33:  SE/4

EXTEND THE South Empire-Morrow Gas Pool in Eddy County, Mew Mexico, to inelude therein:

EXTEND the

EXTEND the

TOWNSHIP 17 SQUTIH, RANGE 29 FAST, NMJPM
Section 30: S/2

Grayburg-Morrow Gas Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 29 RAST, WMPM
Section 27: /2

flat Mesa-Morrow Gas Pool in fea County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, HANGE v raSi, ipiTi
Section 12: W/2
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{u) FEXTEND the linda San Andres Pool in Chaves County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWHSHIP 6 S$OUTH, RANGE 26 FAST, IMEM
Scction 31: LR/ RNE/Z

(v) EXTEND the Osudo-Morrow Gas Peol in lea County, New Mexico, to inelude therein:

TOXNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANSE 35 RAST, WM.
Seetion 18: E/2
Section 19: N/2

(v) FXTEND the POW-Murrow Gas Pool in Fddy County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWHSHIP 16 SQUTH, RANGE 26 FAST, FOMPM
Section 320 S72
Section 33: 8/2

(x) EXTEND the South Salt Lake-Morrow Gas Pool in Lea Zounty, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 21 SCUTH, PANGE 32 FAST, NUPM
Section 4: Lots 9, 10, 15, 16, and SE/)

(y) CONTRACT the vertical limits of ‘the Sams Ranch Grayburg-San Andres Gas Pool in Chaves County,
New Mexico, to the Grayburg formation only, redesignate said pool as the Sams Ranch-Grayburg
Gas Pool, and extend horizontal limits of said pool to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 14 SOUTH, RANGE 28 FAST, NMPM
Secticn 8: S/2

Seciion 9: §/2

Section 17: N/2

Section 18: E/2

(z) EXTEND the Sanmal-Pennsylvanian Pool in Lea County, MNew Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 17 SCUTH, RANGE 33 FAST, IMPU
Section 2: W/4 )
Section 3: NE//4

{aa) EXTEND the North Vacuum Atoka-Morrow Gas Pool in lea County, New Mexice, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 3/ EAST, NMPM
Section 8: NE/4 @
Secticon 17: W/2

{(bb) EXTEND the Wantz-Granite Wash Pool in Lea County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOVWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, MNMPM
Section 2: NW//

(cc) EXTEND the Wilson-Pennsylvenian Gas Pcol in Lea County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 21 SCUTH, RANGE 34 FAST, NMIM

Section 12: E/?
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Law OFFICES

CLARENCE E.HINALE HINKLE, COX, EATON, COFFIELD & HENSLEY W. €. BONDURANT, JR. (1914-1973)
LEWIS C. COX,JR. SO0 HINKLE BUILDING e
PAUL W. EATON, JR. TELEPHONE (508) 822-6510
CONRAD E,COFFIELD PosT OFFICE BOX IO
HAROLD L. HENSLETY, JR.

ROSWELL, NEW MEXICO 8820} MA, ISBELL LICENSED

STUART D. SHANOR
N TEXAS ONLY

C.D. MARTIN
PAUL J. KELLY, UR.
July 11, 1977
JAMES H. BOZARTH
JAMES H.ISBELL MIDLAND, TEXAS OFFICE
DOUGLAS L.LUNSFORD E21 MIDLAND TUWVER
(0I18) 863-4601

PALL M, BOWANNON
J.DQUOLAS FOSTER

0il Conservation Commission

Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Gentlemen:

We enclose in triplicate application of Mesa Petroleum
Co. for an exception to Commission Order R-5459 redefining the
vertical limits of the Blanco-Mesaverde Pool, Rio Arriba and
San Juan Counties. This exception is sought by Mesa due to its
Primo Well No. 1-A located in Unit D, Section 6, Township 31 North,
Range 10 West which was completed as a gas well in the Chacra for-
mation and on account of which the Commission created the Animas-
Chacra Pool on January 25, 1977 by Order R-5339.

Mesa would like to have this matter set down for the
first examiner's hearing in August, which we assume will be on

the 10th.

Yours very truly,

HI COX, EATON, COFFIELD & HENSLEY

~ .
B . ™
h <

CEH:cs
Enc.
cc: Mr. Don Dent

[
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSIiON

STATE OF NEW MEXICO

APPLICATION OF MESA PETROLEUM CO. 4 W
FOR AN EXCEPTION TO COMMISSION . i
ORDER R~5459 RE~DEFINING THE VERTICAL . \SLY}H N
LIMITS OF THE BLANCO-MESAVERDE POOL, W L
RIO ARRIBA AND SAN JUAN COUNTIES, NEW - -

MEXICO. THE EXCEPTION SOUGHT BY VY
APPLICANT IS FOR THE ANIMAS-~CHACRA o e

POOL AS DEFINED BY ORDER R-5339 ISSUED

ON JANUARY 25, 1977.

0il Conservation Commission
Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501 .
COMES NOW Mesa Petroleum Co., acting by and through the
undersigned attorneys, and hereby makes application for an exception
to Commission Order R-5459 re~defining the vertical limits of the
Blanco-Mesaverde Pool, Rio Arriba and San Juan Counties, New Mexico.
The exception sought by applicant is for the Animas-Chacra Pool as
defined by Order R-~$339 issued on January 25, 1977, and in support
thereof respectfully shows:

1. ©On January 25, 1977 the Commission issued Order R-5339
in Case No. 5821 creating a new gas pool in San Juan County for
production of gas from the Chacra formation, which pool was designated
as the Animas-Chacra Pocol. The Order provided:

"Said Aniwmas-~Chacra Pool was discovered by Mesa
Petroleum Corporation Primo Well No. 1-A located
in Unit D of Section 6, Township 31 North, Range
10 West, N.M.P.M. It was completed in the Chacra
formation on December 31, 1975. The top of the

- perforated interval is at 3,444 feet".

2. Order R-5459 in Case No. 5893 re-defined the vertical
limits of the Blanco-Mesaverde Pool. In said order certain findings
were made, including the following: .

"(15) That such porous Chacra sands lie South
and West of a line generally running from the
Northwest corner of Township 31 North, Range 13
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West, NMPM, San Juan County, New Mexico to the
Snuthwest cornexr of Township 24 North, Range

1 ¥ust, NMPM, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico,
as more fully described on Exhibit "A" of this
Qrder .

(17} That there are 4 wells North and East of
tha line defined in Finding No. 15 above and
Exhibit A which may be producing from fractured
shale or siltstone zones equivalent to said
Chacra sands and which may or may not be connected
to other producing zones in said Blaunco-Mesaverde
Pool.

"(18) That to protect the correlative rights of
the owners of said four wells, the effective date
of any redefinition of the vertical limits of said
Blanco--Mesaverde Ponl should be delayed to provide
such owners with the oppoxtunity to bring a case
for an exception before the Commission,"”

i

3. By Order R~5157 in Case No. 5618 issued on January! 27,

1976 the Commission authorized the completion of applicant's Primo

Well No. l-A-as a triple completion to produce gas from the Blanco- :
Pictured Cliffs Pool through casing-tubing annulus and the Blanco- :
Mesaverde Pool through 2 1/16" tubing, and from an undesignated

Chacra gas pool through 2 1/16" tubing.

4, The Primo Well No. 1-A has been producing gas from the
Chacra formation at the rate of 2,000,000 cubic fee per day since
on or about December 31, 1975. All of the characteristics of the
production and factual information available show that said gas is
being produced from a reservoir separate and distinct from the Blanco-
Mesaverde Pool and thexe is no relationshin between the gas produced
from the Chacra formation and that produced from the Mesaverde or
Pictured Cliffs formation and there is no communication between these

formations.

5. The Commission correctly designated the Animas-~Chacra
Pool by Order R-5339 and gas has been produced by applicant from
the Animas-Chacra Pool in good faith under said oxrdexr. If an excep~
tion is not made as to the Mesa Primo Well No. l-A and the well is ;
re-defined as being located in the Blanco-Mesaverde Pool with 320 i
acre spacing rather than 160 acre spacing, it would leave applicant
in an untenable economic position in relation to the other 160 acres
which would be included in the 320 acre spacing, a large portion of
which is not owned by applicant.
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6. An exception to Order R-5459 jg necessary in order to

BYNC ol o S ééu!! é.g.
HINKLE, COX, EATON, FFIELD & ENSLEY

"P.O. Box 10

Roswell, New Mexico 88201
Attorneys for Applicant

s
et e

i,

S

—— e i ‘....',.
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in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice havigg been given as required by
law, the Ccmmission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof.

i J .
. & AR BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

A ! OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

5 ﬁ ' i
§ 'IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
i .CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION ‘
4 ! COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR !
. 9 /THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING: |
i CASE NO. _ 6001 !
s order No. R- 5 5 75 ‘l
; . APPLICATION OF MESA PETROLEUM CO, ) f
: " FOR AN EXCEPTION TO ORDER NO. R-5459, I ,
; ‘;SAN JUAN COUNTY, NEW MEXICO, A e i
- ot / |
‘ v |
i ORDER OF THE COMMISSION C;ﬁ i
! i
BY THE COMMISSION: . :
: = 5ﬁ;fwmﬁgtjzy' :
- This cause came on for hearing at 9-a.m. on o
19 77 , at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Daniel S. Nutter |
i . . mpf{/.é |
NOW, on this day of -August , 19 77 , the Commission,
.a quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the recoxd,
-~ ‘and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised

{
|

~ :

(2) That by its Order No. R-5459, entered on June 14, 1977,
the Commission redefined the vertical limits of the Blanco-
Mesaverde Pool, Rio Arriba and San Juan Counties, New Mexico.

(3) That such redefinition resulted in the inclusion of

"Chacra" equivalent fractured shales or siltstone zones within
-the vertical limits of said pool in approximately one-half of
said pool north and east of a certain line traversing the pool.

(4) That in said Order No. R-5459 the Commission found:

®*{17) That there are 4 wells north and east of
the iine defined in Finding No. 15 above and Exhibit
A which may be producing from fractured shale or siltstone
zones equivalent to said Chacra sands and which may or
may not be connected to other producing zones in said
Blanco-Mesaverde Pool." and

*(18) That to protect the correlative rights of
the owners of said four wells, the effective date of any
redefinition of the vertical limits of said Blanco-
Mesaverde Pool should be delayed to provide such owners
with the opportunity to bring a case for an exception
before the Commission."

AR e R s T
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Case NO. $00}
Order No. R-

(5) That the applicant, Vlesa Pedrolewm Compaay, . is the
operator of one of the wells referenced in Findings Nos. (17)
and (18) of said Order No. R-5459, the well being its Primo
Well No. {-A located in Unit D of Section & , Township 3!/ North,
Range 16 West, San Juan County, New Mexico.

(6) Thai: the applicant seeks an exclusion from the ve\'gtical
linmits of said Blanco Mesaverde Pool for said Primo Well NoO. /A
as an exception to said Order No. R-5459.

(7) That said Primo Well No. /-8 was~ W LW

sl prae co’uf/e'/z.c{ as «
o

(9) That said Prime . Well No. /-g first delivered gas into

the pipeline on Jamunl«?/) 4 7é.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED: o

(1) _That effective August 1, 1977, the Mesa Petrolewsn
Company Prmwwo Well No. I*A located in Unit D of Section 6,
Township 37 North, Range {©® West, NMPM, San Juan County, New
Mexico, is hereby excluded from the Blanco-~Mesaverde Pool as

an exception to Commission Order No. R-5459.

PROVIDED HOWEVER, that such exclusion and exception shall
apply only to such zone or zones producing in said well from
within the interval from 3444: feet to 3994  feet of depth.

{2) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the

- entry of such further orders as the Commiszion may deem

necessary.







